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JUDGE KLOVEKORN: ZLet's begin. I call to order this

hearing in Case C~19707, Department of Transportation of the

| Commonwealth of Pennsylvania versus Consolidated Rail

 Corporation, et al.

My name is Joseph Klovekorn, I am an administrative law

',ju@ge for the Commission assigned to this hearing.

MR, ZAHN: Herbert G.kZahn, assistant counsel,
Pennsylvania Department of Transportation.

MR, JERRETT: Jack E. Jerrett, Philadelphia Suburban
Water Company.

MR, GALLAGHER: John Gallagher, counsel, PUC Trial

8 s;f:éijfffb

MR. MAZOR: Joel E. Mazor, appearing for Consoclidated

 Rail Corporation.

MR, BUSS: Edwaxrd Huss, appearing for SEPTA.

MR. SACKS: Edward Sacks, appearing for Bell Telephone

- Company .

MR, CHILLEMI: Rudolph A. Chillemi, appearing for
Philadelphia Electric Company.

MR. KANE: Edward F. Kane, appearing for West

|| Conchohocken.

MR. LEFKOE: Arthur Lefkoe, Plymouth Township.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Does any counsel have any statement
they wish to make at this time?

(No audible response.)
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JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Okay, no opening statements. ILet's

kproceed with the questions and procedures set forth in the

Commisgion's letter of May 2lst, Mr. Zahn,

MR. ZAHN: Before I call my witness, I would like to

move that the questions and procedure dated April, 1984 be

 made a part of the record. No member of the public is here,

we can just refer to the questions rather than repeat them

| each time.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: A good suggestion.,

Without objection, the questions and procedure dated

| April, 1984 will be entered into the record.

MR. ZAHN: T will call Mr. Pavis. May he sit where

he is?

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Yes, ves.
MILTON H. DAVIS, having been duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

. diad oo

 BY MR. ZAHN:

0 State your full name.
A Milton H. Davis.
Q Your official office address?

A Room 509, Transportation and Safety Building,
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|| Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.

'And by whom are you employed?

Q
A Pennsylvania Department of~Transpbrtation.
Q In what capacity?

A

Agsistant grade crossing engineer.
Q And are you familiar with the crossing in today's
 hearing?

department?

A Yes, I am,

- of submitted copies of plans, and if Your Honor pledse,
party except Plymouth, Upper Merion and Plymouth Railro
sisting of 31 sheets be marked as PennDOT Exhibit A and
way."”

- "Drawings authorizing acquisition of right of way" was

 produced and marked for identification.)

sheets, which in the lower right-hand corner is titled

- "General plan 1, nunber 815331A, B, and 153327, B and

113

0 And are you authorized to testify on behalf of the

MR. ZAHN: I direct your attention to the first question

I have

distributed three copies to the stenographexr, one copy to each

ad,

and I ask that a plan marked as PennbPOT's Exhibit A, con-

it

is entitled as "Drawings authorizing acquisition of right of

(PennDOT Exhibit A, being 31 sheets of plans titled

MR. ZAHN: Another set of plans consisting of eight
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15333 and 15334 and ask that that be marked as PennDOT's

Exhibit B.

(PennDOT Exhibit B, being eight sheets of plans,

?was produced and marked for identification.)

MR. ZAHN: I have a single sheet of typewritten material

titled "Estimate cost of railroad crossing improvements," and

| ask that that be marked PennDOT's Exhibit No. C.

(Whereupon, PennDOT Exhibit C, being single-page docu~

Il ment titled "Estimate cost of railroad crossing improvements,”

was produced and marked for identification.)
MR. ZAHN: Copies of this have been distributed to all
parties except Plymouth Railroad.
JUDGE KLO&EKORN& The documents will bé so identified.
BY MR. ZAHN:
‘Q Now, Mr,., Davis, will you answer questicn one on sub-

mitting copies of the plans for the proposed replacement

structure?

A PennDOT Exhibit A is a plan identified as the drawings
for acquisition of right of way, authorizing acquisition of
right o£ way for legislative route 46140, section A00. The

first sheet is the title sheet that has been recommended by

our district engineer, Mr. Robert L. Rowland.

Prior to issuance of the PUC order, the department will

‘fUrnish to the Commission a sheet of this -- sheet number one

signed by the governor and recorded. That sheet of Exhibit A
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(will be submitted in the near future to the Public Utility

Commission.

The‘seCQnd sheet shows the existing and prOPDSed highways

Il involved in this proceeding, the relative location of the

 tracks involved in this proceeding.

Sheet number three shows on the left-hand side of the

' sheet the location map of the area surrouﬁding the crossings

involved in this proceeding. And the rightwhand side of the
sheet shows general notes involved.

Sheet number four also includes general notes ad

| tabulations.

Sheet number five, six, seven of 45, show typical

' sections of the proposed roadways involved at each of the

crossings.

Sheet number eight shows a‘tabulation of property

 owners involved.

Sheet number nine, 10, 11 through sheet number 31 of
45 show general plan and profile of the proposed improvement.

The sheets between 32 and 45 are sheets of a plan of

the right of way plan showing property plots for property to

be condemned by the Department of Transportation or taken

The property from the railroad companies will be sub-

mitted as an exhxblt for the Commission to degcribe in its

_order as property to be apprOprlated for the purpose of the




. rORW 4G

PENGAD £Q,, BAYGHNE. M. Q1002

10

11

12

13

14

15
16
17
18

19

20
21
22

23

24

25

116
proposed improvement.

0 That will be a description by metes and bounds of that

 property, is that correct?

A Yes. Unfortunately, we do not have, at this point in

time, the property descriptions’in an exhibit here today. We

 will ask the judge to permit a late~filed exhibit.

Q TLet's make it A-l.
THE WITNESS: Actually there is a mistake. The cost

estimate should have peen identified as D and everybody can

change it to D.

But I would just ask that the property description,

Your Honor,'be marked as Exhibit C.

PennDOT Exhibit B consists of number one,‘the two-sheet

| general plan of the 13 span steel I-beam and multi-girder

 Matsonford Bridge.

Number two is the general plan sheets of the alternate

13 span composite prestressed concrete I-beam and box beam

| Matsonford Bridge.

The second sheet is structure drawing S15331A.

Number two, the two general plan sheets of the alternate

13 prestressed Matsonford Bridge is structure plan drawing

- 515331B.

Number three, the third set of plans is a‘preliminary

| plan sheet in the general bridge plan sheet of the proposed

|| structure carrying access road number one over the tracks of
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| the other sheet is 15332 -- the drawing in Exhibit B identi-

fiea as S$15332B should be removed from this exhibit because

plate pipe arch to carry legislative route 46140, section AQ0

 over the Philadelphia Electric Company right of way. That is
\ pipe arch to carry Oak Street over the Philadelphia Electric
 Company right of way. It is identified as S15334.

 what property it would be necessary for the Commission to

|| appropriate?
' appropriate railroad property-forfthe'purpose,of‘thekproposed'
- Honor to permit a late~filed Exhibit C. The property

descriptions will be submitted to the Commission on or before

| the 3rd of August.

Conrail, Access road number one is an extension of Bullock
Avenue in West Conshohocken Borough.

The structure drawing relating to that is S815332A. BAnd

it is superfluous.

The fourth plan is a general plan sheet of the metal

drawing S15333.

The fifth plan is a general plan of the metal plate

Q Mr. Davis, question four, will you answer that as to

A Yes. It will be necessary for the Commission to

improvement. However, the metes and bounds description of the

said property is not complete. Accordingly, we ask Your

0 And to all parties of record?

A Yes, sir.
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0 The third question, submit a detailed cost estimate of
constructing the improvement.

A PennDOT Exhibit B, the sheet of paper that is a cost

 astimate and remarked Exhibit D, is a cost estimate for the

Il construction of the proposed improvement.

The estimate is broken down into an estimate of cost of

Il each of the eight different segments.

The estimate total is $10,726,602. The estimate is

|| dated November 26, 1983.

There are no non-utility structures affected by this

project on property to be appropriated by the Public Utility

 Commission. With regard to the construction cost estimate,
fsince:this project has not yet been let for construction, it
wotld be inappropriate for the department to show separately

the quantity, unit prices and cost for each portion of the

work.

0 The question number four, the department is to submit

A The department estimates that it will cost approxi-

- mately $500,000, 4 half million dollars to appropriate addi-

| tional right of way for the entire project and for easements

acquired for that purpose.
O OQuestion five, state what portion of the proposed
improvement the department proposes to construct and what

should be constructed by other parties.
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the new access roads, and the temporary roadways that will be

- used as detour routes.
 should be performed by the affected railroad company.
: Borough, the department will include the relocation of a

 catenary tower and removal of siding tracks as an item of

construction.

. cations incidental to the construction of the instant rail-

| respective utility companies.

by others? .

|| SEPTA force account work.

, 119
A The department will construct the new Matsonford Bridge,

Any alterations or improvement of railroad facilities

However, in the vicinity of Harry Street in Conshohockeén

Also at Harry Street, SEPTA should upgrade the crossing
surface and remew and improve thé crossing protection.

All non-carrier utility facility alterations or relo-
highway crossing improvement should be performed by the
0 Question six, what portion of the costs does the

department agree to assume and what portion should be assumed

",
"z

A The department will agree to bear the cost of

constructing the new Matsonford Bridge, the-new access roads, 5

the temporary detour eritrance and exit ramps to and from

1egislativev1010; and Consolidated Rail Corporation and

Conshohocken Borough should bear 10 per cent of the

costs incurred by SEPTA for improving the protection and
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 highway crOSsing surface at the Harry Street crossipg.

| The department will not agree to bear any costs incurred

by any private non-carrier utility company for relocating its

Y

'fac111tles which are presently located in public right of way.

The department will agree to pay the ‘cost of railroad

property appropriated for the purpose of the involved project.,

Consolidated Rail Corporation and SEPTA should volunteer |.

ktokbear any force account costs they occur to alter their

facilities, excepting the Harry Street crossing work performed,;

'by‘SEPTA for the improved crossing protection and crossing B

sexrvice.

Q Question seven, what portion of the improvement does

the department agree to be responsible for maintenance and

what portions should be assigned to others?

A The department will agree to assume the maintenance

 responsibilities for the new Matsonford Bridge, except for

those portions of the substructure and the underside of the

- superstructure over an adjacent railroad operating right of
19 || wav. The respective railroad companies should be made
responsible for maintaining those portions of the Matsonford

' Bri@ge, aceess road number one and the bridge over the tracks

of Consolidated Rail Corporation should be maintained by

parties other than PennDOT. The local streets altered or

2 |l improved by the involved project should be maintained by the

| respective local municipalities, except for the Harry Street-
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SEPTA crossing surface which should be maintained by SEPTA.

Consolidated’Rail Corporation, SEPTA and any non-carrier

utility company should maintain their respective facilities.

The pipe arches under Oak Street and legislative route

46140, Fayette Street, and over Philadelphia Electric Company

right of way, were built primarily for a Montgomery County

bikeway.

Therefore, Montgomery County should maintain the two‘

- aforementioned pipe arches.

Maintenance of lighting facilities and the cost

incurred should follow the format of the Public Utility

Commission order dated December 13, 1937 in complaint docket

11729, all traffic signals, sidewalks and curbs should be

maintained by- the affected local municipality.

0 Question eight, what portion of the property damages
does the department agree to assume and will it reimburse any
involved public utility for costs incurred in the alteration
or‘rélacation of their facilities?

A The department will agree to assume the cost of all

property damages including those of the private, non-carrier

private non-carrier utility companies located in public right
of way should relocate their facilities at their sole cost
and expense and in such a manner that will not interfere with

the construction project to alleviate the involved complaint.
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0 Nine, are any detours necessary?

A  The recommended detours are ‘as shown on the location map

on sheet number three of 45 of PennDOT Exhibit A. The depart-
' ment will agree to establish and maintain the detours on state |
:highWays where available, Where it will be required to

 establish a detour on local streets, the department will only

| agree to maintain the pavement,

Q0 Number 10, what time is anticipated to complete'thek

- project?

A We anticipate that the recommended project will be

available for construction in April of 1985. It is also

anticipated that it will take two years to construct the

involved project and‘that all work will be completed by the
end of 1987,
0 Number 11, are anyvfederal funds involved in this
project?
| A It is anticipated that funds used to construct the

recommended project will be authorized by the federal govern-

- nent.

0 Mr, Davis, question number 41 heére, regards any addi-

tional relevant information or testimony.

Do you have any to give?

A Yes, sir. I have two exhibits showing traffic counts

 as projected by the Delaware Valley Regional Planning

| Commission in July and February of 1982.
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MR. ZAHN: If Your Honor please, I ask that these be'

 marked as PennDOT's Exhibit D-1 and 2.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection, they will be so

| identified.

(Whereupon, PennDOT Exhibit D-1, being t:affic count,
was produced and marked for identification.)

(Whereupon, PennDOT Ekhibit D=2, being traffic count,
was prodﬁCeduand marked for identification.)

THE WITNESS: Exhibit D-1 represents traffic volumes for

1985 and the year 2005, a 20-year projection. The 1985

? figure is on top of the line at each of the points and the

2005 figure is on the bottom below the line. The D-1 exhibit

represents the traffic counts with the bridge open. The

: Exhibit D-2 represents the traffic counts at several different

locations with the'bti&ge; Matsonford Bridge closed. It is a
1984 average daily traffic volume.

MR, ZAHN: The witness is available for cross
examination.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Mazor, do you have ‘any questions?

'MR. MAZOR: Thank you, Your Homor. I have no questions
of this witness. |
| JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you.

Mr. Sacks?

CROSS EXAMINATION
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BY MR. SACKS'

¢ My. Davis, what percentage of federal funding do you

anticipate for this project?

A This project is a == to answer that questlon,flrst and

then elaborate —— we expect this to be 80 per cent federal and

20 per cent local.

However, to qualify that, this project is under the

federal critical bridge system. Howe#er; 100 per Cént of the
total initial costs of approximately $11,000,000 will be paid
for by public funds. Federal funding is not found money.

Federal funds are public funds.

Q I think you have answered my question.
A ILet me qualify my answexr.

MR. SACKS: His answer is going far beyond the scope of

the question, and if you want to --

MR. CHILLEMI: I want to join in that objection, Your

Honor. TIf he wants to make a speech I think he should do it
in his own time.

' BY MR, SACKS:
20

0 Does the department have agreenents to bear or reimburse

 +he cost to any utility whose relocation is involved in this

 project?

A Not to the best of my knowledge.

"Q‘ So that you don't have any agreement to bear any cost of
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A Not to the.béét of my knowledge. I do not believe that
 those agreements have‘béen executed at this time.
Q Are you conteniplating agreements then?
b Yes, sir.
0 With what entities?
A Withfall utilities that are located in private right of
way that have to be relocated as incidental td this project.
0 and do you have any agreements or contemplated agreements
Hbetween)thé,department and any utility for the relocation of
 facilities located in public right of way? |
A Not to the best of my knowledge.
Q0 So that you don't have any with Conrail then or SEPTA
or any contemplated agreements?
A We have some contemplated agreements with SEPTA for the
work at Harry Street.
'O And those are the only agreements that are either in
existence or contemplated, tc~thevbesﬁ of your knowleage?
A‘kThat's correct. We expect that the Public Utility
Commission order will address all matters relating to rail-
 highway crossings, railrxoad companies an&;the'depariment.
Q I am not quite sure I understand the import of your last
answer. |
Are you saying that there is going to be some kind of

agreements between you and any railroad involved in the
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project for the reimbursement of costs?

A No.

MR. SACKS: Thank you. That's all I have.

BY MR, JERRETT:

L

Q You mentioned that PennDOT is planning to take certain

 properties either by eminent domain or negotiating rights
 of way. Is some of this property going to be taken for
 purposes of constructing access road numberkone; which is

indicated on sheets 15 and 18 of PennDOT A?

A Railroad property, we will ask the Commission to

appropriate railroad property.

0 Will this access road be available for public utility
agcupancy?

A The Department of Transportation does have some

| restrictions to the manner in which utility companies occupy

public right of way, but only to that degree.‘

0 But as a general matter it will be available subject to

A And subject to the Public Utility Conmission's order.

MR, JERRETT: Thank you.

BY MR, CHILLEMI:

Q Mr. Davis, the 20 per cent local funding that you are

- talking about -~

MR. ZAHN: That's not local funding.

MR. CHILLEMI: He used the term local. Didn't you use
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'the'term local?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR, CHILLEMI:

0 Would you mind telliég'me who the locals are?
A Local versus federal, local being PennDOT.

' Q So then you mean 80 per cent federal and 20 per cent

i state, would that be a more accurate description?

A Yes. Whatever.

Q This bridge you are talkipg about, this Matsonford

Bridge, is it going to be demolished and rebuilt?

A Yes, sir.

@ What is its present condition? Would yourdescribe it

in bad condition?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is this the result of -- how did it get in this condi-

tien?

A The bridge has deteriorated through{hefelements of
nature, thrépgh‘time. The structure is old and needs to be
replaced.

Q Just nature caused the deterioration of 'the bridge.

kwa about the use of the traveling public, would that cause

it?

A No, sir, that would not accelerate the deterioration.
Q It is not a causation, is that what you are saying?

A Yes, sir,
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Q Vehicular traffic did not ‘add to thé burdens of the
deterioration of this bridge?
A It did not.
Q' How about the maintenance to keep it ice and snow free?
A How about the maintenance? ZLet me have a question ftom
’that.’
Q Is thét.a contributing factor when you put salt and
other chemicals to de-ice a bridge? |
A Not particularly.
0 Well, can you say yes or no?
A I say it is yes or no.
Q What part of it is,yes? 
A Well, it's known that salt does accéelerate the deteriora~

tion of concrete structures, However, if the structure is

lladequately drained and maintained, salt cannot'penetraté those

portions of the structure that are accessible 6 ~— that are
accessible to being deteriorated by salt.
Q Have you conducted an inspection of that bridge to

determine that what you say is so or is this just a general

llstatement?

2 The Department of Transportation has conducted an in-

lvestigation of this structure, Originally when we first filed |

the complaint we felt that the structure was deteriorating

llkapidly, that several parties needed to combine efforts for

ladequate maintenance of the sﬁructure, and since our then
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Il bridge district engineer, Paul Peterson, was unable to get
| cooperation from those parties ordered to maintain the
I structure in the December 13, 1937 Public Utility Commission

order at docket 11729, we filed a complaint. The Department

of Transportation filed a complaint with the Public Utility

 Commission asking the Commission to direct all parties to

cooperate in maintaining adequate maintenance of this

structure,

O And who are those parties that you are referring to?

A There are several parties. -The order $peaks for itself,
sir.

0 Do you mind telling me?

A I don't have the oxder.

0 I don't undexstand what kind of answer that is.

A T don't have a copy with me. There were parties such

' as the railroad companies, the local municipalities and the

Department of Transportation -- Department of Highways in

those days. Then our bridge unit continued with investiga~

tiong of the structure and found that the structure had

deteriorated to the extent that it would be more feasible to

| replace the structure because of its deteriorated condition.

Q Has it become currently unsafe for vehicular traffic?

A It is not currently unsafe for vehicular traffic. It

| currently does not carry any weight postings.

Q You mean there is no limit on the amount of weight that
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| can travel across that bridge right now?

A That is correct, there is no weight limit on the

 structure.

Q Cculd I get a ccpy of that 1937 order that you ére

‘talking about?

MR. ZAHN: We will be glad to look it up-and provide it

|| for you, Mr, Chillemi. P.E. doesn't have enough money to get

it themselves, so we will get it}fOr ydui Maybe it will keep
ouxr rates down.
MR, CHILLEMI: Thank you for your courtesy, Mr. Zahn,
That's all I have. | |
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Huss?

MR, HUSS: Thank you, sir,

 BY MR. HUSS:

0 Mr. Davis, prior to presenting testimony for the

| department is it customary for you to talk to the district

|office as to what agreements the local office‘may,have entered

with either the utilities or the railroad companies?
A It is customary.
Q Dpid you do so in this case?

A I have asked the district office to fﬁrnish‘me with

'data necessary to present testimony at to&ay‘s héaripg and

exhibits.

Q Did you specifically, in this instance, did you speci-

fically speak to the district engineer, Robert Rowland?
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A No, I have never done that.

MR. HUSS: That's all I have.

MR, KANE: Am I correct that PennDOT has agreed to pay
for the relocation of the traffic signaIS'in West
;éonshbhOCken?

- THE WITNESS: I do not know.
MR. KANE:; That's all I'have.
'JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Lefkoe?
ER, LEFKOE: Nofquestions.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr, Hallman?
MR. HALLMAN: N§ questions.,
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Gallagher?

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

are you aware ‘that ‘the bridge bill provides for $7.7 million
ifcr théqreplacement of this structure?

A Yes, sir;;I'am.

Q And it is your testimony that only 20 per cent of the
‘project will be used with state funds, is that‘right?k

A I do not know the particulars of how funding will be

taken from the bridge bill, It is currently a subject of
and the Department of Transportation, and I am not, at this

| made in that particular instance.

O Mr. Davis, with regard to the funding for this project,

discussion between the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission

4 - point, familiar with those and knowledgeable of the decisions
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Q Could you state, Mr. Davis, that it is your opinion

that the entire money allocated in the bridge bill will not

be used for this project?
A I don't know.

QO I believe you failed to mention in your testimony who

 will assume the cost of protection for, in one instance, the
access road? In other words, the protection, signing and

| barricades and such, who will bedr those costs, Mr. Davis?

A The signing and barricades of the access road? I don't

nnderstand.

Q The temporary entrance ramp that goes over the Upper
Merion and Plymouth Railroad.
A The Department of Transportation.

MR. GALLAGHER: Thank you, Mr. Davis. I have no

 further guestions.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Do any other parties have any ques—

17‘7tion5‘o£ Mr. Davis?

(No audible response.)
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Any redirect?

B

| BY MR, ZAHN:

0 Mr. Davis, you were asked about the federal;funding by
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Mr. Sacks and you were unable to complete your answer. Would

| you tell us what effect the availability of federal Ffunds has

upon t he Department of Transportation?
- MR. CHILLEMI: I want to object to that, Your Honor.
That exceeds the scope of the cross examination. I don't

think it is responsive to anything. It still is nothing more

- than a speech.

MR, ZRAHEN: It is an answer to question number 1l and
question number 41. ’ |

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: I will overrule the objection.

THE WITMESS: Federal Funding is not found,money.
Federal funds are public funds.

100 per cent of the total initial cost cf approximately

1$11,000,000 will be paid for by the public, not by private

money from private non~carrier utility companies or the rail-

. road companies.

Let me describe found money.

MR, SACKS: May I ask what Mr. Davis is reading from?

MR. ZAHN: His notes.

MR. CHILLEMI: I would like to repeat‘my‘objection, Your
Honor, this is way off the scope of cross examination,

JUDGE KLOVERKORN: The objection is hoted and overruled.
You mﬁy proceed, Mr, Davis.

THE WITNESS: All takpayers aré not the individual

Cukility company ratepayers, but all ratepayers are taxXpayers.
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1'fBecause‘of a conflict in section 412 of the state highway law
2 || and section 411 of the public utility law, tﬁe PUC can

3 || allocate costs against the taxpéyers wheére a rail-highway

4 érossing is involved in a highway construction project.

5 There is a line item in private non-carrier utility

g || companiest rate base for public improvements,kso,in essence
7 || the ratepayers have already paid for relocation of utility

g || facilities from public right of way. |

g ol MR. SACKS: He is not Qualified to present this kind of
10 testimony, Your Honor.

11 JUDGE KLOVEKORN: It will be received for what it is

13 ? ‘ THE WITNESS: When the Commission allocates costs to
1l ﬁhe department, the ratepayer has to pay again‘because‘he is
- k'a'taxpayer. That is found money to a private non-carrier
s utility company . |
§' 47 | MR. CHILLEMI: I would like to object again, because it
2' 15 || 18 guesswork.
'§~ 19 JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Again, your objection is overruled.
§ kzu -~ Will you proceed now? |
| ;g 2 MR. ZAHN: Your Honor, please, I Woﬁld move for the
a‘ g 29 | admission of PennDOT's Exhibit A through D and ask that c
s ‘be reserved for the late-filed exhibit. |
o JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection?

25'_ MR. CHILLEMI: I would also like to have a copy of the
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traffic count. I didn't get that.
MR. ZAHN: We will be glad to get that for you.

MR. CHILLEMI: Does everyone have a copy of Philadelphia

||Electric Company testimony?

(Whereupon, a discussion was had off the record.)
EDWARD J. SILVER, having been duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
'BY MR. CHILLEMI:
'@ Please state your name and address.

Rdward J. Silver, 2301 Market Street, Philadelphia.

A

0 By whom are you employed?

A Philédelphia Electric Company.

0 And in what capacity?

A Senior engineer, gas distribution and utilization
idepartment. |

0 Are you authorized to testify on behalf of Philadelphia
;Electric‘ccmpany in thié proceeding?
A T am.

0 I show you three typewritten sheets which contain gues-
| tions and answers thereto, and ask you if you have prepared

the answers to the questions contained in this typewritten
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 sheet.

Il would the answers to those guestions be the same as contained

in the typewritten sheets?

would like 4o move that this téstimony be moved into the

record as if orally testified to, together with P.E. Exhibits

| exhibits will be so identified and received into evidence.

testimcny of Edward J. Silver, was produced and marked for

, identificaticn,)
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A I have.

0 And if you were to testify at length in this proceeding,

A Yes.

MR. CHILLEMI: Under the circumstances, Your Honoxr, I

1, 1A, 1B and 1C, whlch has been attached to said testimony.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: If no obJectlon, Mr. Sllver s testlmony

will be known as PECO's-Statement Number 1 and the accompanying

MR, ZAHN: May we have a minute to teview this?
ktJUDGE.KQOVEKORN: Take a brief'recess;

MR. ZREN: It wasn't provide& in the usual seven days.

(Whereupon, a Sﬁdrt.receSS was taken.)

(Whereupon, P.E. Statement Number 1, being direct

(P.E. Exhibit 1, being plan of gas mains, was’produced
and marked for identification.)
(Whereupon, P.E. Exhibit 1A, being "Preliminary

estimate for utility relocation," dated 7/20/84 was produced
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(Whereupon, P.E. Exhibit 1B, being'Preliminary estimate

for identification.)

for utility relocation," dated 7/20/84 was produced and marked

| for utility relocation" dated 7/20/84 was produced and marked

(Whereupon, P.E. Exhibit 1C, being "Preliminary estimate

I for identification.)

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Okay, let's go back on the record.

We will proceed, Mr. Zahn.

e e A e

., et o e

BY MR. ZAHN:

Q Mr. Silver, you state that all your facilities are in

A

o

public right of way, is that correct?

Yes.

Are.they there by permit?

A I am not sure of what is on the'bridge near the rail-

roads.

0

oo B O

It could be with railroad agreement. Otherwise,

are there by permit.

And when were those facilities placed?

You are talking --

" In the public right of way.

You are talking about facilities on the bridge?
Everywhere that you have to relocate.

The mains on the bridge that is the reason that we

they

are
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lrelocating, were installed in 1931 and '32.

0 Bnd what is the average life of those faqilities?
A The facility installed in '31, according to the
kde?reciation tables we are ﬁsipg in our company, I assume they
all went through, I don't know how they are developed or what,
‘but I think it's all the accouhting syétem, federél and local,
so I can only'quote‘what is on thektable, in '31 the life
expectancy is 22 more years. |
¢ and the other?
A 1932, 22 more Years.
Q And what about your electrical facilities?
A There are only two poles;involvéd, as séated;there, and
 they are in public.
| 0 2nd they carry 13,000 volt aerial, right?
A Yes. |
Q’ and what are the projected life of tho$e~facilities?
A T don't know the date installed, so I don't know the
answer to that.

Q0 Now, when you relocate these facilities what will be the
life of the new facilities? |

A According to this table, 55 years. This is on the
- gas main.
0 What about the eiectricai facilities?

A T don't know, because in two poles, L don't know the

|| date that they were installed.
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Wait 2 minute, I might be able to give you the answer

if it is new. Let‘s see if I have the tables hére.
35 years on the electrical facilities once it is
installed, and the conductors and devices.
O And the projected life of the new facilities?
A 35 years. I am-saying the new.
Q So that the old facilities --
A Excuse me. I could be mistaken. ’I am not that familiax

on this, because I see another that says conductors and

devices, it says 50 years.

0 Somewhere around those two years that you mentioned.
The new facilities, therefore, will extend the life of

your -- the new facilities will give you additional life for

 the new facilities as against the old, right? The old were

there.44 years and now they are going to be there foxr

- another —-- good for another 40-gome years?

A Well, if you look at this table what you are asking me

 questions on, if you had a steel main that was 83 years old

- there is‘stili 15 years life expectancy in it.

Q Wéll; there is no doubt that you are going to get an
ad&itiQnal life expectancy with your neW'faciliﬁies'against
your‘old? |

A I am‘sorry, you are getting into an accounting area.

All T can quote is from this accounting area and the way the

 books are set up, it doesn't seem to be, as an engineer, I
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would assume the new facilities would last longer than the old |
| facilities, but for accounting purposes it doesn't seem to

work that way.

e} Ndw,~did you give any credit for salvage value of the
facilities?

A There is Ho salvage in the gas ared.

kQ ‘No salvage? 

A No. There could be some on the tﬁﬁ poles that we have
zépiécedi but I did ﬁot make a detailed estimate on the tﬁo
poles, That's why I have no breakdown. i just said this is

an estimate, becauise final design has not been completed for

the utilities on this project.

MR. ZAHN: I have no further guestioms. - Thank you, Mr,

1 Silvero

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank yau.

Mr, Mazor?

MR, MAZOR: No questions, Your Honox.
| JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr, Sacks?
k-MR.fSACKS: No questions.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr, Jerrett?

MR, JERRETT: No guestions. |

JﬁDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr, Huss?

MR. HUSS: No quéstions.

' JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr., Kane?

MR. KANE: No guestionms.
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1.  JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Lefkoe?
2 | MR. LEFKOE: No questions.
3 H‘ . JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Hallman?
4 | MR. HALLMAN: No questions.
é'j SUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr.’Gallaghér?
& MR. GALLAGHER: No questions, Your Honor.
g JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Any redirect?
8 MR, CHILLEMI: I think we ought to clarify one thing,

9 | that this is -- is this an accounting device that yoku are

10 || reading from, Mr, Silver?

111 THE WITNESS: Yes.

T MR. CHILLEMI: At the end of say 55 years, does that

13 || mean that that facility will then be discarded by Philadelphia
14 || Electrie Company?

18 THE WITNESS: Not if it is in good condition and we

16 || have maintained it, no.

i 47 = ER. CHILLEMI: 'l‘hénk you.

‘;' 18 JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Anything further?

: w9l (No audible response.)

% 20 1l JUDGE'KLOVEKORN: The witness is excused; Thank you

g sy i very much, Mr, Silver.

% ’22 If no pa:ty has any cbjection, we will go out of ordexr
sy E briefly and present\Plymouth‘TOWnship, Mr. Lefkoe.
" MR, LEFKOE: Thank you, sir.

25;3 My witness will be Mr. Oyler.
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CHARLES F. OYLER; having been duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

b i el

Il BY MR, LEFKOE:

0 will you give your full name, please?
Charles F, Oyler.

and by whom are you employed, sir?
By Plymouth Township.

In what capacity?

B o B O P

Township engineer and public works director.

0 2And how long have you been so employed by Plymouth

A For a period of 10 years.

Q My, Oyler, are you prepared to and are you authorized

to testify on behalf of Plymouth Township in this matter?

A Yes, I am.

0 With respect to question number 33, does Plymouth

| Township have any objection to the proposed improvement

' projedt?

A No, we do not.
0 Do you have any constructive criticisms to offer?

A Yes. For the record I would like to bring out a
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condition that exists on New Elm Street, LR46107.

0 1Is this part of the roadway area designated as a detour
route?

A Yes, it is.

0 BAnd what is the problem in that area?

A The surface condition of the highway as well as the
drainage along this section of New Elm Street is in pooxr
condition. This fact has been brought to both the department
and the Honorable Joseph M. Bladdic in a letter that I wrote

o him requesting that the highway surface and the drainage

- problem be corrected prior to the establishment of this route

- as 5 detour route, which I think the departnent expects to

increase the traffic volume'3,000‘vehicles~a,day~overythe

present traffic volume. , -

My letter was responded to by District Engineer Mr,

. Rowland, stating briefly that these requested improvements

: will be made before the opening of the access ramp. And I

think, at this point, I am just trying to reaffirm that the

township is concerned that these improvements be done prior

| to the opening of the detour.

Q Has there been any'indicatioh given to you, at this
point in time, that this work is to be done?

A From what I have seen of the exhibits éubmitted by the
department today there is no record that this work will be

dcne,Aand to my knowledge I have no information as to if and
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to be raised, raised as a result of construction.

 prepared to bear the cost of doing this work? |

 Township agree to bear any portion of the costs of the improved

 ments other than the raising of these two manhole covers?

- after the project has been completed?
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Q With respect to guestibn number 34, are there any
facilities belonging to the township that will be affected by
+he construction of the proposed improvement?

A Yesg. We have two sanitary sewer manholes that will have

Q Where are those holes?

A At Colwell Lane at Sixthfévenue.f

Q-rAna-is the township prepared to undertake this work?
A Yes, we are, and at our cost.

0 With respect to qﬁestién number 35, is the township

A As so stated, yes, we will.

Q In response to guestion number 36, does Plgmouth

A No, we do not.
0 In response to guestion number 38, does Piymouth

Township agreefﬁo maintain any portion of the iﬁprovements

A Nb,kwe do not.
MR. LEFKOE} That’s all I have.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Any. party have any questions of Mr.
Cylerz |

' MR. Z%AHN: We have no questions.
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~ JUDGE KLOVEKORN: If there are no questions, Mr, Oyler,

you are excused. Thank you very much, sir. |

MR. LEFROE: Thank you, sir.

JUDGEiKLOVEKORN: Thank you, Mr. Lefkoe.

Mr. Jerrett, would you like to call your witness?

MR. JERRETT: We would like to call Mr. John Heibeck.

JOHN G@’HEIEECK, ﬁavi#g been duly sworn,

wae examined and testified as follows:

BY MR. JERRETT:
Q0 Please state your full name, employer and business
address for the record.

A John G. Heibeck, my employer is Philadelphia Suburban

Water Company at 762 Lancaster Avenue, Bryn Mawi, Pennsylvénia

0 In what capacity are you eniployed by Philadelphia
Suburban Water Company?
A Highway liaison.

Q0 Mr. Heibeck, have you'prepared'written direct testimony

for this hearing in response to questions 16 through 192

A Yes, I havé.

Q Do you have before you a document of some seven pages

which contains your testimony in this proceeding?
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A Yes, I do.
Q0 Mr, Heibeck, dc‘you~héVe any additions or changes or
coﬁreCtions to make to your prepared testimony?
A No, I don't.

g If I were to ask you the same guestions that are set

forth in your prepared,testimony would your‘answers be sub-

sﬁantially the same as those contained therein?
A Yes, they would.
O And would they be true and correct to your~bést
knowlé&gé,’informatioﬁ and belief? |
A Yes.
MR, JERRETT: I would ask that this be marked as

Philadelphia Suburban Watexr Company Statement Number 1. I

 have distributed copies to all parties and I have also pro-

 vided copies to the court reporter and Your Honor.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you.

(Whereupon, Philadelphia Suburban Water Company Statement

Number 1, being direct testimony of John G. Heibeck, was

produced and marked for’identifiCation.)

| BY MR. JERRETT:

0 Mr. Heibeck, would you briefly summarize the contents
of your testimony?

A Yes. We would like to install a 16-inch main, steel

main on the reconstructed bridge and a 16-inch ductile iron

'main in the approaches and the access road and in a private
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right of way comnecting to our existing facilities at the

Road and Front Street in Conshohocken.
 ment with the Department of Transportation at a utility meeting
' to install a main in the cul-de-sac of the proposed access
Il road to alleviate a situation of existing private gervice

‘against the Department of Transportation's policy.

conflict with the proposed adjustment of streets in Harry,

‘Marble and Oak Street.

‘proposed relocations you have described and whether or not

- inch main extension of access road one is $8,750. All of the

' the road would be $38,464.71., The $38,464.71 cost, we do not

Il feel that we should pay.

in the West Conshohocken cul-de-sac, what is the company's

147

intersection of Fayette and Elm Street in Conshohocken and in

a private right of way at the intersection of Balligomingo

We have already agreed or have made a tentative agree-

that would end up in the pioposed,30ceSS road, which is

We also have various other relocations that are in

Q0 Mr. Heibeck, could you please give the cost of these
the‘water company is willing to pay for those costs?
A The main extension, l6é-inch main extension would total

$441,322.30, of which we would pay the total cost. The lé-

other relocation costs that are due to the rYeconstriction of

Q Just to ¢clarify, the $8,750 cost for the 6-inch main

position with regards to those costs?
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tcﬂl—de*Saa.and that as a result of the access road construction
,thqse services would be in the cartway of that highway, and
‘were'they to be maintained for any reaSOn,kif it were to be

& borough road, they would be obligate& to have to deal with

| policy.

f a main extension being installed for some 180 feet or some~
 ‘thing of that nature in the access road cul-de-sac, the

| setvices reconnected tdfﬁhé main and the service lines run

T to thé'curb‘stops behind the curb which would then place all
- of the watex facilities within the cartway at the responsi-

| bility of the Philadelphia-Suburban Water Company.

i was a solution that they wbuld be willing to pay for.

148

A At a utility meeting we made the state aware of the

services, the existing services to industry in the area of the

various property owners, which is contrary to the department's

They prefer to have any utilities within the cartway
under the direction of any giver utility company.

We, therefore, propose to alleviate that situation with

PennDOT, at that timé, initially had agreed that that

Q Mr. Heibeck, have you'also prepared seven exhibits to
accompany your testimony which you have identified as W-1
through W-7?

A  Yes; sir.

0 Were these exhibits preﬁared'by you or under your

direction?
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{land correct to the best of your knowledge, informationkand
Ebelief? k

iéxhibits;haxfeabe“en provided to parties and the court reportex.
identified.

‘W?l'thropgh'w—Y, being various plans and profiles, was pro-
:BY MR. JERRETT :

13 |}

 exhibits?

-Ybu<will note that Marble Road is incorrectly marked on our

| plate as Maple Street.

Il 6-inch main installation in private right of way and on the

149
A Yes, they were.

0 And is the information contained in these exhibits true
A Yes.
MR. JERRETT: Your Honor, copies of the water company's
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection, they will be so
(Whereupon, Philadelphia Suburban Water Company Exhibits
duced and marked for identification.)
0 Would you please briefly describe the contents of these
A Exhibit W-1 is a partial plate showing our existing
facilities in the various roads of the area of the constructiot
We would ask that everyone make that change.
W-2 is an exhibit of six sheets showing the proposed
reconstructed bridge and in Fayette Street.

. Exhibit W-3 is a proposed 6-inch main relocation and

fire hydrant relocation as the result of a cut in Harry Street}
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a conflict of the proposed tier number 12, and that relocation
'to be taken down.
"Street as a result of the arch and fill that is to take place

in the new P.E. Company property.

Marble Street as it connects to Fayette Street and the

installation of a cul-de-sac.
|| which replaces the existing hydrant.

 Heibeck's testimony be entered into the record as if orally

presented at this hearing.

‘1W~7 simply be entered into the record.

150

Exhibit’é is a proposed 6-inch main relocation parallelin :

the railroad as it crosses under Fayette Street to eliminate
would be placed in the area of the existing abutment that is
Exhibit 5 is a proposed 6-inch main relocation on Oak

Exhibit 6 is the plan showing the relocation of a fire

hydrant in Marble Street as a result of the abandoning of
Exhibit Number 7 shows the relocation of a fire hydrant

in access road number one due to the access road construction
MR. JERRETT: Your Honoxr, at this time I ask that Mr.

I also askthat the seven exhibits'accompanying Mr.

Heibeck's testimony and marked for identification as

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection,; they will be
received into evidence.

MR. JERRETT: Mr, Heibeck is available for cross
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examination.
. JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Zahn?

- e e,

BY MR. ZAHN:

Q Mr. Heibeck, in any of your calculations of costs have

you given consideration to salvage value for any of the

facilities?
A We have given consideration, and there will be none.
Q ©No salvage value?
A No, sir.
O and on those facilities that have to be relocatea4in

public right of way, other than those that the department has

' agree&_to) when were those facilities installed?

A The latest installation was 1981, which is the main

- yelodation underneath the Fayette Street bridge in the road

. parallel to the railroad. The extended main that will have to

be relocated had beeri relocated in 1981 as a result of the
30-inch storm turret that was installed in Elm Street. The

other mMains were installed in the years 1957, 1933, 1930 and

1927,

Q And what are the expected life'of these facilities?
A 80 to 90 years,

'@ And the new facilities that yvou are going to place in,
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| what is the expected life of those?
 for. T would assume for it to be similar.
|l they are there by permit, are they not?

 but I would have to object to Mr. Zahn's question. It has

 been decided by the Department of Highways case in 1958 and

' that permits are irrelevant in areas involving'the Pennsylvanig

Public Utility Ccmmissicn‘s‘jurisdictidn. No public utility

| rail-highway crossing. Only the Commission can permit the

relevant in this proceeding.

:area of the PUC jurisdiction and at the time the facilities
,kwerekplacedw We don't know whether or not what the extent of
.the‘jurisdictioﬁ of the Commission was at the time the
:facilities were'placed; Secondly, while it'héy be something
,'ghatbthe Commission may disregard, on the other hand they
may take it into consi&eration that those facilities, if they
'aré not thexe'tresPassiagr they were put there ﬁy’agreement

with either the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation or

152

A I am not positive what our accounting department called
Q And the facilities that are in public right of way,

MR. GALTAGHER: Your Honor, I know this is not my witness,

also the recent case decided’by the Pennsylvania Supreme Court

need a permit from the department to place a facility at a

alteration of a crossing in that respect.,

S0, the permit question as raised by Mr. Zahn is ir-

- MR. ZAHN: Well, now, Your Honor, that is true for the
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the local municipality. That's all I want to bring out.

' JUDGE KLOVEKORN: I will overrule the objections.

THE WITNESS: Would yoﬁ ask that question again, please?

Q Your facilities were placed in public right of way by
permit, were they not?

A Mosgt of them, I believe, were, although I am not sure

 of the main that is parallel with the railroad.

MR, ZAHN: Thank you, sir.
' JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Mazor?

O When you say paralleling the railroad, is it the old

‘Readipg'commuter line or the West Conshohocken one?

A »It%s’just parallel with WaShipgton Street;
MR. MAZOR: Thank you.
JUDGE RLOVEKORN: Mt. Sacks? 
MR. SACRS: No questions.
SUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Chillemi?
MR. CHILLEMI: WNo questions, Yoﬁr Honor.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Huss?
MR. HUSS: ©No questions.
JUDGE KLOVERORN: Mr. Kane?
MR. KANE: No questions.
SUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Hallman?

MR. HALIMAN: No questions.
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Il and the access road, is the company requesting permission that

I authorizes that?

154

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Gallagher?

MR. GALLAGHER: No questions.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Any redirect of Mr. Heibeck?

MR. JERRETT: Mr. Heibeck, with respect to the 16-inch

main that the water company proposes to install over the bridge

THE WITNESS: Yes, we are.
JUbGE KLOVEKORN: With no further questions of Mr.
Heibeck, the witness is excused.
My. Sacks?
MR. SACKS: Have all parties received a copy of Mr.
Thomas' testimony?
(Whereupon, a discussion was had off the record.)
JOHN N. THOMAS, having been duiy SWOTI,
was examined and testified as follows:
BY MR. SACKS:
0 Would you please state your,hame for the record?
A John N. Thomas.
0 Do you have in front of you a four-page document bearing
the title "Testimony of John N. Thomas on behalf of the Bell
Telephone Company of Pennsylvania *~5? |

A Yes, I do.
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0 Was that testimony prepared under your direction and

supervision?

A Yes, six, it was.
0 Do you have any corrections to make to that testimony?
A On page 3, item 14A relating to the Bell Telephone

Exhibit No. 1, Bell plans to extend its underground facilities

| at the color green, and that should be blue, the blue lines.
 and the area designated one and two, I think you will find

you don't have that on that Exhibit 1.

0 Could you explain orally where one and two ought to be
located?

A TItem 1 is on Canal Street and Washington Sireet between

0 And where is item 27

A Item 2 would be in West Conshohocken at the cul-de-sac

Q Is it the biue line that extends down perpendicular to
the bridge and just ends at a point --
A That is part of it. The other part runs from the shore

1ine of the river up to the intersection just east of Front

i Street and Ford Street.

Q Thank you. Other than those additions to your testimony.

 if the questions asked in the prepared testimony were asked

- today, would your testimony be the same?

A Yes, sir, it would.
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‘Telephone Exhibit Number 1, subject to cross examination.
be so identified and will be received into evidence.

‘beipg‘directvteStimony of John N. Thomas, was produced and

{imarked for identification.)

llhand~drawn map, was produced and marked for identification.)

‘ 156
MR. SACKS: I move that Mr, Thomas' testimony be admitted

into the record as Bell Statement Number 1 as well as Bell
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection, the documents will

{(Whereupon, Bell TelephdneiCompany Statement Number 1,

(Whereupon, Bell Telephone Company Exhibit 1, being

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Mazox?
MR. MAZOR: No questions.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Jerrett?
MR. JERRETT: Novquestions;

. JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Chillemi?
MR, CHILLEMI: No guestions.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Huss?

i MR. HUSS: No quéstiens.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Kane?
MR. KANE: No questions.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Hallman?
MR. HATIMAN: No questions.,
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Zahn?
MR. ZAHN: Thank you.

- e A e g
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CROSS EXAMINATION

A i

BY MR. ZAHN:

Q0 Mr. Thomas, are all of your facilities in public right

of way?

A Almost without exception, yes, sir.
Q What poxtlon are not?

A There lS a very small portion not shown on here which

1l is wp -~

Q Is that within the Commission's jurisdiction?

A ‘Tt may possibly be, yes, six.‘ It's up on the

1 constructlon, temporary entrance ramp to 1-476, which is up
: off of Elm Street where it comes through the steel mill

‘ pxoperty up there.

Q Those facilities that have to be relocated, how long
have they been placed there?

A I can give you the date of the earliest cable that was

’ placed there across the bridge, and that was in 1953, There
are five cables crossing the brldge, the earlier being placad

in 153, the most current one,in‘l980.

Q And what are the life expectancy of those facilltles°

A I &0 not have that information, sir. I don't really

- know that.

0 Do you have any 1dea,of what they are?

A Normally, an cducated guess would be somewhere in the




FORK Y40

PENGAD: COx BAYONRE. N.J. -0700%

10

11

12

13

14
15
16

218

19

20

21 ||

22

23

24

25

158

 neighborhood of 60 years.

0 And the new facilities that you are required to --

 are you placing new facilities to replace the ones that have

6 bé relocated?

p: Ygs,‘sir.
Q Or are you just moving them?

A No. We have to place new facilities because the bridge

| is going to be torn down completely and we must make pro-

vision for tenporary servide across the river during that
period of construction.

0  And‘those‘facilities'Can‘t be temporarily rémove& and
replaced on a different structure?

A  Noy sir; That is a primary trunk route between
Conshohocken and our Bryn Mawr office, for one thing, and‘it
also serves all ouxr customers in West Conshohocken and%beyond.

Q What T am trying to‘get‘at is whether or not it would

be less expensive to relocate those facilities temporarily

without putting in new facilities?

A No, sir. Let me put it this way; It is less expensiVe
to temporarily relocate them,‘Whichlwe are doing than to
buildxneW'plant at some other place. |

0 You are temporarily rglocating them then?

A Yes, sir.

0 What would be the life expectancy of the new facilities

" that you are installing, the same as the old, 60 years,
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- did you say?

, 159
approximately?

Q And the original facilities, some of them were in 21,

A 1953 was the date of the earliest cable placed on that

bridge that is still in service,

k'Qs Have you given any consideration to salvage value to any

| of thesge facilities? -

A  There is only junk salvage value to the cabie them~

 selves., We do not reuse cables that have been removed, as

a rule.
Q  Could they be reused?

A It is not our policy to reuse cables that have been used

‘once. You tear them up pretty badly in both replacing them

- and removing them.

Q Are any of these costs that you are requesting to be

Il reimbursed beyond the jurisdiction that has been set by the

- Commission?

A If the jurisdiction has been established on PennDOT's

- Exhibit A, sheet number one, ves, siy, they will go beyond.

0 And what are the costs of those facilities that are

 beyond the jurisdiction shown on Exhibit A of PennDOT?2

A They have not yet been able to break those out, We

- have only gotten the figures for total cost.

0 Would your company be able to supply the Commission and
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the department those costs?

A ngs,,sir;‘

‘0 Would you do s0?

A  qu,;éir.

| MR, ZAHN: Thank you, sir.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Gallagher?

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

o gir, when you were talking about installipg new

~faclllt1es, will you replace the facilities in klndﬁ

in other~words, you talked about 3400 palrs of copper

 conductors. Will those facilitles.be'replaced in kind or will

there be a new form of line?
A& They will be replacéd in kind, at least in this regard.
Presently we have five cables working in the bridge. They

nust come out, We are taking a common point of intersection

| for a1l ofythem and we are going to splice two new 2100 cables |

- and fdllowipg this temporarY'route'that'you‘see;across the

 river, |

Now; when the bridge has been cémplete& we will put new |
conduit in the bridge and come back to this ?oint and then

| take the two new 2100's and splice them in and remeée the

1temporary facilities. So 1n,fact we will be ending up with

a permanent faallity that will be smmllar to the temporary

N facility.

MR. GALLAGHER: Thank you. T have no further questions.!|
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JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Any redirect?

MR. SACKS: Can you give us an idea of when the other

 ¢cables in the bridge were placed?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, The dates that we have are

1953, 1958, 1962, 1968 and 1980.

MR. SACKS: Thank you.

And although Mr. Zahn asked for an estimate of costs
outside the area of the Commission's jurisdiction, Beil
requesté the opportunity to file a late-file exhibit that
would break down the costs that we are seeking to have
allocated in this proceeding and it would also inclﬁde the
ccsﬁs ontside the‘jurisdiction;

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection, all right.

,fhank you, Mr. Thomas.

Mr. Mazox?

RODGER W. HEEBNER, having been duly sworn,

was examined and testified as follows:

I

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, MAZOR:

Q State your full name and business address for the

L record.

‘A Rodger W. Heebner. I am senior civil engineer with
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Consolidated Rail Corporation. My address is Room 1200,

15 North 32nd Street, Philadelphia, 19104,

O Are you authorized to testify on behalf of Conrail in
this:proceedipg?

0 Before we direct your attention to the questions and

'prccédures, just for the record, since this proceeding has

been pending since 1372, at the time the proceedings started

am I correct in stating that there were ‘three separate lines

of railread involved, one in West Conshohocken and one in the

 middle and one on the west side of the river?

A Right.

0 And the one in the West Conshchocken was a Réading
Company facility?

A That's correct.

0 And in addition there was a Penn Central facility, is

: thaﬁ coxrrect?

" A That's correct.
O What branch was that?
A Tt had numerous names dﬁriﬂg thé'timef the latest
being the Phoenixville secondary.
Q And that one is now Conrail?
That's correct.

And is used by Conrail as a freight only line?

o0 P

Yes.
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0 Bnd the former commuter line of the Reading, the

| Norristown branch, to the best of your knowledge, is now owned

by SEPTA?

A YQS, sir.
0 What about«the'old Phoenixville branch, what happened to
that?

A That has been the subject of a separate matter to the

 Commission. We have sold the right of way to the Philadelphia

Electric Company and have abandoned the ‘crossings on that

branch.

0 Have the Commission issued an order ébolishing the
crossing in this proceeding?

A Yes, they have.

Q Now, does Conrail have any objection to the proposed

improvement project or any constructive criticism to offer?

A No. We have reviewed the plans as they pertain to

,involvement‘with’Conrail on the West Conshohocken side of the

1br1dge and we have no objection to the plans in that regard.

¢ Does Conrail have any work required to its fa0111t1es

to permit the construction of the subject 1mprovement on its

:branch?

A It is not anticipated that we will have any work affect-~

ing our communications-signal lines or our track work., Our
g - only work will be involving construction engineering and in-

5 |l specﬁich and flagging.
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Q What portion of the costs of the jmprovement, other than
vour own facilities which you have just stated there are no
costs involved, will Conrail agree to bear?

A We agree to bear no'costs. These costs mentioned pre-

viously should be included in the project costs.

road flagmen, watchmen and inspectors?
A Absolutely.
0 And is it possible to estimate the cost of that work?

A It is difficult without knowing the amount of involve-

lidetermine the total casts.

0 And you understand from Mr, Davis' testimony that that

force ‘account work will be reimbursed as part of the prdjéct

itself, is that correct?

A Yes.

0 Will Conrail agree to assume respcnsibility for main-
’tenance of its own facilities after the crossing'is completed?

k.A. We will agree to maintain them.

Q What portion of the improvement, other than those
fécilities, will tonrail agree to maintain? |

A None.

MR, MAZOR: The witness is available for cross

examination.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Zahn?

0 So it will be necessary, as you stated, to maintain rail-

ment. We can give a daily rate, but other than that we cannot
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CROSS EXAMINATION

e . Y

Il BY MR. ZRHN:

0 Mr. Heecbner, you presently are operating freight trains
on the line beneath the existing structure?

A Yes, on the West Conshohocken side, yes.

¢ And how many movements are there?

A Approximately six to seven daily in each'direcfion.

Q Are'theﬁe’any yard movements or anything infthatyareé?
A There may be some switching moves, butithe’majority of
the traffic is through traffic.

Q You mentioned something of the cost of flagmen and

| inspectors, Could you give us an idea of vwhat the daily rate

ig?
A Approximately'$250 per aay;
Q vhat is that, per man?
A  Per man.
Q ?erkman.ox crew?

A Per man. That figure includes additives and overhead
| costs., |
,'Q Lunches and travel time?
A {No audible response.)
Q Dbid you say‘in answer to a guestion that the department

| agreed to pay your force account work?
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A Yes.

0 Did they actually agree to do that?
A By written agreement, no. It was verbal conversation.

MR, MAZOR: Mr. Davis' testimony said it this morning.

He said railroad force account work of SEPTA and Conrail would

be reimbursed. He said it.

MR. ZAHN: Well, in any event I think that Mr. Davis

said that the railroad, would theéy volunteer to agree to bear

those costs.

MR. MAZOR: The cost of relocation of their facilities

which Conrail has none of. He made distinction between flag-

men and asked if they volunteered to pay relocation of their

own facilities.
MR, ZAHN: In any event, you don't agree to pay for
them?
THE WITNESS: That's correct, we don't.
MR. ZAHN: Thank vou, Mr,'Heebner}
- JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Backs?
MR. SACKS: No questions.
JUDGE,KLOVEKORN: Mr., Jerrett?
MR. JERRETT: No qﬁestions.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Chillémi?
MR. CHILLEMI: I am sorry, no questions.
JﬁDGE‘KLOVEKORN: Mr. Huss?

MR. HUSS: ©No guestions.
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JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Kane?
MR. KANE: No gquestions.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Hallman?
kMR. HALIMAN: No questions.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr . Gallagher?
MR. GALLAGHER: No gquestions.

' JUDGE KLOVEKORN: ‘Nothing further; Mr. Heebner, you are

fexcuSe&.

MR. MAZOR: Thank you, sir. We rest.
JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Chillemi?
MR, CHILLEMI: Your Honor, I would like permission to

put my witness back on the stand. We have discovered &

discrepancy that we would like to correct.

MR. ZAHN: No objection.
EDWARD J. SILVER, having been previously duly swoxrn,
was'eXamined and testified as follows:

P

MR, CHILLEMI: Let the record show that I am recalling

» Mr.y$ilVer'back to the stand concerning the testimony that

was previously given.

e R 2

[ et )

BY MR. CHILLEMI:
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0 Mr. Silver, I asked you to review question 6A and sub-

section 1 and the answer thereto and ask you if you would now
like to clarify the answer that you previously submitted in

this proceeding?

A T made a mistake by assuming that access road number one

was the legal road., According to PennDOT Exhibit A, sheet 15

of 45, these plans show that required right of way line for a

 borough street. This must be a private existing road or lane,
’and,it is going to be acquired for the borough. Therefore,
' what I stated that we had to install the main across Bullockk

bridge and backfeed in the a&cess road numberfone‘woula be

reimburced as being on private property, which we will make an

- agreement with PennDOT for reimbursement on that and not ask

the Commission to put it in their order.

MR, ZAHN: No gquestions.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Nothing further? Any questions 6f

| Mr. Silver?

(No audible response.)

JUDGE KIOVEKORN: The witness is excused. Thank you

- very much, sir.

——-— e e

HARRY LUPIA, having been duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

L T

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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By M. HUSS:

0 Will you state your full name and address for the

record.

A Yes. My name is Harry Lupia; senior civil engineerx,
SEPTA. My address is 200 West Wyoming Avenue, Philadelphia.
0 2nd you are familiar with this project?
A Yes, I am. |

0 Referring to the guestions and procedures for the

 Commission, question 24, would you state whether SEPTA objects
- to the proposed improvément project and whether it has any

- constructive criticisms?

A SEPTA does not object to the proposed improvement

 project. However, we would like to comment on the plans.

SEPTA presently operates commuter service under this

i brmdge seven days a week, the Nornstown :hz.gh speed Sommuter
service. We presently operate 21 round trlps daily, 16 round

{ trlps on Saturday between the hours of 6:00 a.m. to mldnlght.

| The Sunday schedule is seven round trips from 81 00 a.m. to

- 7:00 p.m. All trips stop at Conshohocken gtation, which is

| directly adjacent to the'btidge and has an active parking lot

| and platform.

. ghe station, additionally, is also leased to third-
party tenants. Therefore; we request that construétion and

demolition of our right of way be restrictea +o non-operating
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hours and that construction and demolition not interfere with

station operations and our tenant operations.

Another criticism we have is we are concerned with site

drainage of the’areaknear our track axd station. For years
 flooding during heavy rains have caused us to shut down the

Vbranch until it has subsided.

However, our concern 'is that the permanent access road

may restrict storm water runoff further. We are requesting

Al that topcyplans of the area be deVeloped to assure that the

access road not restrict the storm watex runoff.

Q SEPTA submit a cost estimate for all reguired work to

its facilities tO'permif the construction ofbthe subject
‘improvement, submit testimeny explaining the reqtired work,and{
kcast estimate and state what time will be requiredktofcomplete
‘ﬁhe'WOrk necessary to permit the construction of thé»proposed

 pridge to proceed.

A In order to permit construction of the bridge, SEPTA's

catenary, wires, tyansmission lines and Harry Street grade
crossing require work. Catenary support location and
 fransmission relocation are incorporated in PennDOT's design

- and construction contract at PennbOT's cost.

Ttem two, the crossing will be part of rail-highway 203

‘contract. PennDOT will contract out this work at their cost
- and aﬁticipates commencing design in October of 1984 and

 authorize construction in June of 1985. I would like to note
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Tk’that,this is separate money allOCatéd for grade crossing

2  improvements, k

34 ' The warning devices will be temporarily relocated by

4 PennDOT‘skcontractor upon start of the highway crossing work.
5 || Congtruction of new warnipg~devices wi11 be part of the
6 'railehighway 203 contract which PennDOT funds. Design'is

7 | scheduled to commence January, 1985, and construction

‘s || authorized November, 1986.

9 (o] SE?TA state what portion of the work xequired to alter
10 | its facilities it will agree to perform and state what portion|
11 || of the costs involved it will agree to bear at its sole cost
12 || and expense?

13 |} A SEPTA agrees to provide design criteria and review and
14 | approval necessary. a1l design and construction work\will be
15 ;‘accompliShed by PennDOT. SEPTA does not agree to bear any

16 || costs for this project.

17 0 Number 27, SEPTA state what portion of the costs of the

. FORW 740

1g || improvement, other than its own facilities, it will agree to
g || bear at its sole cost and expense?

A SEPTA will bear no cost for any portion of the work

FENGAT €0. BAYONNE, W.f. 0J00Z

20
, || at our sole cost and expense.
22 0 OQuestion 28, SEPTA state whether it will be necessary

2 Il to maintain railroad flagmen, watchmen and inspectors during

s || the construction of the proposed bridge?

2 A It will be necessary for SEPTA to maintain railroad
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 protective services, as well as inspectors and engineers for
crossing after the improvement has been completed?
- crossing after completion of the project.
the project has been completed?
grade ¢rossing.

chief engineer, a letter of understanding as to what would
Il take place.

1984 concerning the Harry Street grade crossing in the

Il Borough of Conshohocken. We agree that modification of the.

172

flagmen and electric traction men, as part of railroad
coordinating the construction of this project.
Q Number 29, SEPTA state whether it will agree to assume

the responsibility for maintenance of its facilities at the

A SEPTA agrees to maintain the catenary system and grade

Q0 Question 30, SEPTA state what portion of the improvement]

- other than its own facilities, it will agree to maintain after |

A  SEPTA will not agree to maintain any portion‘of the

improvement project other than the catenary system and the

0 Now, you have heard the testimony of Mr, Davis.that is cont
dictory. . to your testimony.” Do you have some agreement with
PennDOT and Mr. Rowland that would indicate -—-—

A Mr. Rowland, on June 27, 1984, Wrote a letter to our

g Would vou read that into the record?

A (Reading) Reference is made to your letter of May 15,

catenary support and transmission lines, warning devices and

ra~
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crossing surface will be required by our contract.
7o coordinate work I propose the following:

1. Catenary support relocation and transmission reloca~-|

- tion department will incorporate design and construction into

our highway contract subject to your review and approval.

2. Crossing surface-construct a rubber surface crossing|

- as part of the rail-highway 203 contract. Design is antici-

pated to commence October, 1984 and construction authorized

>

3.  Warning devices~temporary relocation of existing

facilities upon start of highway project. Construct new

| warning devices as part of the rail-highway 203 contract.
- pesign is anticipated to commence January, 1985 and construc-

- ion authorized_November, 1986.

An agreement for the ckossing surface and warning

device portion of the project will be prepared and submitted

to you for signature. At the PUC hearing the department will

_&tate the above.

At the PUC hearing will also state that the design and

construction of the catenary supports and transmission lines

‘have been included in our contract at the department's

expense &

1f you have ay gquestion, please contact James Ottingex,

gistrict utility relocation supervisor at 964-6647.

MR, HUSS: We would like to have permission to subnit
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| this ag & late-filed exhibit?

JUDCE KLOVEKORN: Fine.
' MR. HUSS: Anything else you would like to add?
THE WITNESS: WNo.
MR, HUSS: The witness'is available.
CROSS EXAMINATION

- e e e

 BY MR. ZAHN:

Q  D6es that letter state whether or not the department

will pay all costs for all of the things méntidned in there?

A Yes. The 203 contract stipulates or we have been

'stmpulatlng in the past that PennDOT fully fund,203 ‘contracts.

O What, with your company?
A Yeah,

0 fThat's not the usual thing for 203 funds, is it?

Te's 80 per cent state or 90<10?

A SEPTA doesn't partidipate in the funds.
o That's what you mean?
A ‘That's what I mean.

0 You mentioned a number of trains passing beneath this

structure. Does that take into consideration this recent

redtuction in trains because of your lack of engineers?
A No, it doesn't.

Q Sir; T understand that as part of this project some
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stairways will be built for SEPTA. On sheet 13 of 45, you
|lsee where those stairways leading from your walks in both

|directions are?

ways or walkways are. The gquestion is; Mr., Davis testified
that the department would pay for the comstruction of them.
Will SEPTA agree to maintain them? They are for the passenger
service to your facilities.

this time.

further,

- as to yhat your position is?

| you very much, sir.

- Upper Merion and Plymouth Railroad Company.

175

Mr. Davis will show you.

Mr. Davis pointed out on that sheet 13 where those stair-

MR. HUSS: If you are in a position to indicate that at
THE WITNESS: I would prefer to study the situation

MR. %AHN: Will you notify the Commission and ourselves
THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. ZAHN: I have no further questions.

JUDGE KLOVEKOEN: Anyone else?

(No audible response.}

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: If not, the witness is excused, Thank

My, Hallman?

MR. HALIMAN: Your Honor, I am the witness for the

My name is Joseph Hallman, 1 am vice president and
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'l¢ontroiler ——

MR. ZAEN: You are not an attorney?

MR, HALIMAN: I am not an attorney of the Upper Merion

'and Plymguth'Railroad. I have been employed there for 19

 years. I would like to answer the questions.

State whether it objects to the proposed improvement

 project and whether it has any constructive criticisms to

affer.

The answer is no.

submit a cost estimate for allkrequired work to its

facilities to permit the construction of the,improvément.

. Submit testimony explaining the required work and estimate

and state what time will be required to complete the work

necessary to permit the construction of the proposed bridge

to6 proceed.

The answer is none. The answer to question 26 is also

i none.

The answer to number 27 is also none.

28, the answer is no, but we do have some CONCeri,

- since this will be a temporary entrance ramp while the bridge

is in construction, we do have concern about crossing pro-

| tection of some type.

MR. ZAHN: Anything futrthexr?
MR, HALIMAN: Well, I guess I have a guestion. Is the

intention to install signalsfor anything‘like'that while -




. FoRm TH0

PENGAD CO,. BAYONNE, N.i. ~6700F

10 ||

1

12

13

14

15

1§

RS

18

;‘19' 
"
7
22 ||
23
24

25

MR, ZAHN: We will be glad to answer that in a minute,

as long as you answer your questions first.

MR. HALIMAN: All right. Number 29 is yes.
Number 30 is none.
(Whereupon, a discussion was had off the record.)
JOSEPH HALIMAN, having' been duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ZAHN:

0 8ir, first of all, the only effect on your railroad is

this temporary road that is going to be built during

construction?

A That's correct.

0 And you heard Mr. Davis testify that the department
will pay for any necessary protection at that crossing.

Can you tell us how many trains travel on that line and

when?

A Two trains a day.

Q0 One in each direction?

A Yes.
0 And what is the consist of those trains, how many cars?
. _

Five to 10, Five to 10 cars. That would be five days
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' a week during daylight only and there would be no Saturdays

or Sundays.

Q Are there any péssengers on tﬁdse trains?
A No, sir.

0 Bll freight?

A Yeé;

Q You presently maintain the track and ties; do you not,

that are there?

A Yes,; we do.

0 And after this project is constructed and this temporary

|| road removed, your company will continue to maintain the

tyacks and ties and facilities at that area, will it not?

A Yes.
Q Sir, depending on what the Commission determines ‘as to

the type of protection, will your company agree to maintain

that protection during the time that it's operative and while

Il this temporary roadway is in use?

A No, I don't think I can agree to maintain it.

Q Do you have any personnel that maintains your automatic

| or passive devices at other crossings?

A We have none.
Q You have no protective devices?
A No automatic protective devices.
| Q Do yéu have crossbucks?
y:%

Yag.
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i My, Hallmar?
 BY MR. GALLAGHER:

to this crossing?
with regard to this crossing?
| across your operating right of way?

19 |

the plans? The fence extends across your property on ==

BY MR, GALLAGHER:

179
' Q Do you maintain those?

0 1If crossbucks are placed here, will your company maintain|

‘A Yes.
MR. ZAHN: Thank you, sir.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Any other party have any questions of
- MR. GALLAGHER: Yes.
'@ Sir, have you reviewed the plans of PennDOT with regard

A With PennDOT?

9 Have you reviewed the plans today submitted by PennDOT

A Yes.

Q, Do you notice on the plans they call for a fence to go

A To go across it?

0 That's what I am asking you, sir. If you have reviewed

MR. ZAHN: What page are you looking at, sir?
MR, GALLAGHER: Page 30,

THE WITNESS: I did not get a copy of this today.
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0 Now, ny obvious question is, would you have any

{l objection to that fence?

A Up until now I didn't see this, up until now.

Are you telling me they are putting a fence across the

tracks?

MR. ZAHN: With a gate on it,

. THE WITNESS: Yeah, I think we would object to that.

| BY MR, GALLAGHER:

Q Would you have any objections to stopping your train,

,dpening the gate and flagging the crossing, and then once upon

arriving on the opposite side of the crossing, opening the

other gate and letting yourself through?

‘A Yes, T would not object to stopping and flagging the

crossing, but I am sure we would object to opening and closing

_the gate.

MR, GALLAGHER: I have no further questions.

| BY MR. ZAHN:

Q0 1Isn't it true, sir, that there is an existing situation

down -about a hundred vards away at Elm Street where you open

- and close a gate?

No, that is not true.
What do you have there?
We have a gate but we do not open and close the gate.

Who does?

L S o SEEEL T <

‘Iukens Steel personnel, their guards open it in the
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|| morning and close it at night.

 excused.

|| Borough of Conshohocken?

 ment in ansyer to these questions.

- volved inkthe‘project,and it is our understanding that PennDOT
- has ggreedlto-all costs relative to adjusting the traffic

"sighals on the West Conshohocken side of the bridge.

' nancial position to bear any responsibility for the cost of

| the improvement.

- except to. the extent of its obligation to do so with

181

MR. ZAHN: Thank you, sir.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Nothing further. The witness is

Thank you very much, sir.

' Is there anybody here to present testimony for the

{(No audible response.)
MR. KANE: My witness, the borough engineer, could not

attend today, but if I may I would like to make a brief state-

The porough of West Conshchocken does not object to the

proposed project. None of the borough*s facilities are in-

' West Conshohocken does not agree, nor is it in a fi-

West Conshohocken will not maintain the traffic signals

Montgomery County.
The borough will assume the reSPOnSibility for the main-|
tenance of access road number one, with the understanding that]

the borough is not responsible for the maintenance of the new
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bridge over the Conrail tracks.
That's all I have to say.
JOSEPH A, NAVE, having been duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

THE WITNESS: Myrname'is Jogeph A. Nave. I would like

to ask Mr, Davis a few questions about the elimination of the

existing ramp that is going to be eliminated, if I may?

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor, maybe we could do that off

' the record.

 JUDGE KLOVEKORN: All right. Off the record.
(Whereupon, a short discussion was held off the record.)
' JUDGE KLOVEKORN: All right, we are back on the record.

MR. ZAHN: Your Honor, may the record indicate that

Il there has been an off=the-record discussion with Mr. Nave and
- the personnel of the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation

. I believe that now Mr. Nave hds a statement that heAwbuldklike

to put on the record.

MR, NAVE: Yes, sir. Your Honor, withvreSPect‘tb

| pxhibit A, sheet 21 of 45 showing the elimination of the

existing off~ramp off the Conshohocken Bridge, ‘Conshohocken
side, I am requesting that a grade crossing be put in at a

continuation of Oak Street across the SEPTA lines there to

k‘maintain our two present ingress and egress routes to that
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‘property?

‘appears to be two sets of rail tracks at grade, you are asking

access at grade across the railroad?

it under advisement.,
object to any grade crossings over its facilities. I think

consider some kind of private crossing.

24 ||

183
heavy industrial area development there.

MR, ZAHN: Mr. Nave, then, as I understand it, you would

have access to your facilities with ‘the improvement over the

THE WITNESS: Still only one access.

MR. ZAHN: You still have that. And’the one that is
being eliminated is the ramp off the bridge?

THE WITMESS: Yes, sir.

MR. ZAHN: And in place of the ramp off the bridge you

are proposing that a new crossing go across on this plan which
that the Commission order that that road be built with that

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Yes, sir.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you very much, sir. We will take

MR, HUSS: I would say, certainly, that SEPTA would
that would be a matter of separate proceeding and we: might

 JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you.
Is anybody here from the Borough of Conshohocken?
‘MR. PAGLIARO: I am the chief of police.

- e e wet e
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llconehohocken has no objections to the demolition or constructio;

or to any improvement which may be made, but I would like to

bystander.

testify that they are not looking to the Borough of

imeht was correct when I said that we are not looking to

3Gbnshohocken for any costs. There is this~Harxy.Street |
crasging where protection devices are ‘going to be placed.
Normally under the federal regulations, under 203 funds,

90 per cent is provided by the federal governmment by way of

be that you would be requested to, and Mr. Davis stated in

his testimony that Conshohocken may be the local share to that

o }any statenent in that regard.

184
ADAM PAGLIARO, having been duly sworn,
was exsmined and testified as follows:

THE WITNESS: I would like to say that the Borough of

-

stipﬁlate that they cannot afford any of the costs which may
be incurred in this project.
May I say that I have been sent here more or less as a
MR, ZAHN: Chief, you heard the department's witness.
conshohocken for any reimbursement of costs?

(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the record.)

'MR. ZAHN: Chief, I don't know whether or not my state-

i .

protection. And I don't know whethex yoﬁ are prepared to make




‘PENGAD £0.. BAYONNE. Wb, 87003« FORK TAG

10

11

12§

13

14

15

16

17

-9

26

21

22

2
24

25

money. I would suggest that you take that up with one of the
borough officials.

,‘chief?

use this facility, the Matsonford Bridge, as it is called?

Il oxr vehicular?

further to add.
18

you are excused, sir.

|| department at the last field conference was eliminating one of

ll some of the signal apparatus that would increase the turning

185
THE WITNESS: The only statement that I can make is

that I do not have authority to spend any of the borough

MR, ZAHN: Thank you.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Do you have any more guestions of the

‘MR, GALLAGHER: Chief, is it true that borough residents

THE WITNESS: Very few. You are talking about pedestrian

MR. GALLAGHER: Vehicular?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. GALLAGHER: I have no further questions.
" JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Mr. Huss?

MR. HUSS: Not of this witness., I do have something

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: If nothing further of this witness,

MR. HUSS: With regard to the request for a private
crossing, Mr. Lupia has something to add,

MR. LUPIA: One of the things we discussed with the

the three tracks that Harry Street goes over and moving in
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radius for trucks and vehicles moving in and out of Harry

|| Street. Right now it is very restricted. Trucks and other

vehicles going through have in the past hit those devices.

Now, by eliminating that ramp it will increase truck

 traffic and other vehicular traffic in the area, and that's

Why we are proposing to shorten the grade crossing so greater
access through Harry Street can be made. |

MR. HUSS: Thank you;

MR. GALLAGHER: Your Honor; if we may, hopefully without

objection from Mr. Zahn, I would like to ask a few more ques-

 +ions of Mr, Davis.,

MR. ZAHN: Go right ahead, Mr. Gallagher.

MILTON H. DAVIS, having been previously duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

s e e G

BY MR. GALLAGHER:

¢ Mr, Davis, ycu were present when the representative from
thé.Upper Merion and Plymouth'Railroad Company submitted his
testimony, were ydu not?
~FA,*Yes, I was; sir.
Q0 1Is it true that you have met with the railroad with

regards to the protection of this crossing?
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| previous testimony that you would provide protection at this

| for the traffic, the rail traffic and the highway traffic at

that location.

;final plan to the Commission. At that time all the parties |
will meet at the site to go over those final detail pians,
 because the plans as they are now are not sufficient enough.
;Tﬁere must beifurﬁher detailed plans submitted, and I would

request PennDOT to do that)

187

¢ What kind of protection —— I believe you stated in your

crossing, is that correct?

Q What protection will you provide at this crossing?

‘k;‘A; We will provide whatever the Commission deems appropriate

MR. GALLAGHER: I have no further questions.

I would request that PennDOT submit their complete

Mz, Zshn, do you have a problem with that?

MR, ZAHN: I have no objectien;

MR, GALLAGHER: That's all, Your Honor.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you.

Do you have anything further today?

MR. GALLAGHER: No. |

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Nothing further, this hearing will
stand adjdurned, ’

{Whereupon, at 12:10 p.m. the hearing was’concluaed.)

D




FORM 140

- PENGAD £Ov. BATONNE, N.fe GI00% ¢

10

11
12
13

14

15

16

17
18

19

20
2
2

' 23

24

25

188

CERTIELCATZION

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the proceedings and evidence are
contained fully and accurately in the stenographic notes taken

by me upon the foregoing matter on Tuesday, July 24, 1984, and

that this is a correct transcript of same.

(The foregoing certification of this transcript does not
apply tcfany~reproduction~of the ‘same by any means unless
under the direct control and/or supervision of the certifying

reporter.)
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THIS “RAMP HAS SERVED AS A PUBLIC RCAD FOR MORE THAN 2] YEARS, THERE 1§ NO.
PUBLIC RECORD OF ANY OTHER WIDTH. s

,Lﬂxmrmm“’rm«mx.ﬂ-dﬂqib,..5»3‘1m‘owﬂrm”mx*mﬁzm‘mbgm‘rm_ﬂwbﬂ M:,KU‘. WA».ﬁmw*mm
1833 FEET,BASED ON THE ACT OF MAY 1,1933, PL.JO3, SECTION 105, AS AMENDED.
THIS RAMP HAS SERVED AS A PUBLIC ROAD FOR MORE THAN 2i- YEARS, K THERE 15 NO

PUBLIC RECORD. OF ANY OTHER WIDTH.

THE LEGAL RISHT-OF ~WAY WIDTH FOR THE FOREST STREET RAMP 15 SO FEET, BASED

ON ACT OF ASSEMBLY OF MAY 15,1850, 3Y THE BOROUGH OF CONSHOHOCKEN ,
ESTABLISHING THE BUILDING ‘LINES FOR FORREST STREET

*

{FUR ADDITIONAL GENERAL NOTES, SEE SHEET 4 JF 45y
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ELECTRIG SOMPANY

(£, PLYMOUTH MEZTHNG, PA. 19452 :
L1AM S, BOtO. CLERIZAL SUPERVISOR (802-242-1776)

ELECTRIC TOMPANY

€ PLYMOUTY MEETING, PA. 19452 .
LIAM J. BONG, SLLRIZAL SUPERVISOR (823-242-1778%

£ COMPANY OF PEMNSYLVANIA

FER AVENUE, ARDMORE. PA
{, McKELVEY. JR., MANAGER, OJTSIDE FACILIT

SUBURBAN HATER COMPANY
R AVENUE, BRYN M4&RR, P4

19303

19213

ERT A, LUSKA, VICE PRESIDENT (215/La5<1400)
OCKEN BORCUGH SENER AUTHORITY

VERSE MURDDCH, " ING.

MEETING MALL, PLYMQUTH MEETING, PA

19462

ERT M AUSSELL, SENOR DESIGN SPECIALIST {2i5-825-3800)

NSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY

Y0AD, NORRISTOAN, PA. 19401 . :
EAT ©, FERNANDEZ, SECRETARY (215-277-4100)

RAil, CORPORATION

) STREET, ROOY 1200, PHILAUELFHIA, PA, 18104 :
I, SULLIVAN, CHIEF INGR, DESIGN CONSTRUCTION {215+596-2925)

i PENNSYLVANIA TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY
A1NG AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA, PA, 19142
.. STANFORD. ENGINEER (215-456-4238)

SONSHOHDCKEN SEWER AUTHORITY
2S. STREET, CONSHCHOUKEN, PA 19428
TER PHIPPS, JR., SOLICITOR {215-828-0978)

AND mr<§,841 RAILROAD

ISHOHOCKEN ,FA. 19428
SEPH 'L HALLMAN

1ES (1-890-242-1776)

SUMVARY OF PROJLST COORTINATES

450 DN ASSIMED

COURDINATE SYSTEY

; : SISABINATES i - £OORDINATES .
Rie.| stanion - | Powvr ] zﬁfuumu mw»ﬂ - pearing  H{mre] stamiov | eom e T BEARING
PR EECTCIIC G CE) TIR4 | 4973665518 | 25e27:8 £ FOT | 11135 495) | sii3a 2353 s 35715 44" K
% [azakses P 15253.9933 | 53'28 42884 ST _ [Fawpis [Pe_ | Tiar et | BUCES ST J—omeriny
s NECTERTIN GNP 13227 83476 | 5014753583 e o} 295:35.74 |P L. 12992 79838 | 51355, 03556 S 15°06719.5° X
g [0, _q=.1 17255 29614 | 52165 75112 NaARESETE Fglzesmose [PT | 109583501 | 5105375450 TN
i REIAr I LD 1414 26734 | 50271 65249 i 1] E 205+00.00 | £.0.7. 1 13929 95426 | 51345 J9T24 :
g RECI AR LN 15456 29001 _| 50356 32124 T ‘ e
5 [T33oa7 87 [FT.|_10817.138% | 57343 56831 _|—n-2l28t 59500 33 | P.0.7.] 15928 95426 | BI345.09923 |
'« | aae2z2.62 [P0 71| 1139262928 | 53956 32392 200+45 25 | P.0. | 19993 67361 | 50755 23250 TSI
i ‘ L ‘ re 1300423 11 |P.1, | 1i034 36783 | 53525 5i876 e
159009.00 IP.0.1. 1 10207.8434_ | 55154.5929 e ryrcrrrpr | B IECRCCHAETIN IS MR M- TR 52510.43900 e
10:71.85 |P.e. | \0740.478% | 55155 8198 |eeniis vl | Sl 2207038 [P0, | 11198 327ee 159598 93495 N 457277347 W
o [TTraaeoa [P 1. | 137559334 | 509802881 b—iesmeetomn Y BT 30259 76 [0.1. | 11169 STIBL | 59448 95230 Ty
T esras e 13273 49226 | ‘53981 75595 P u?M&w N r %w 303431 03 P T, 11151.57545 | 53387 .08159 S SeaA e N
S sz |pc | ioora 30834 | saods tiese o tifd iy ST 30avsi o JPc. | 1113812607 | 50247 66834 T
g e e o010 arozs | LSS M || 2 g ts [P i | 1134 2133 | 53212 93076 T
g [izng.s7|p.T. | 10323 jozse | 43981 53530 uum,.wmmm“su 305:18.07 |P.T. ] 11130.32504 | 53235:52331 (28,
& | 199852 IP.C. 10823 13467 | 49393.49743 v bmﬁm.um.? et kN T o
2 {20681 lp.i. | 1065445783 40351 77259} T §9:12.14 |P.0. | 15333.56634_ | 53375.29268 N 479204007 € .
4 ["50c7a.s51 |p.7. | (o887.20743 | 49341.94185 p—TTonntine-) | 8903260 [R.1. 1938141088 mnzmq .,ww.. A STTETE
2 [ooviiaa 1P, 1 1100425938 | 49271.07472 irareyiisren ]| o 102,04 [P.e.C. | 10481 63113 | 59463.59318 ST E
[23£35,34 ., 1P.1 11154.34516 | 49189 38883 pyrrreryeyam LI 71+57.54 |P.1. | 10531.70153 . | 9351844151 N asiaan W
2437000 1P Y| 41041 44455 | 49045 29933 S iar sl Zel2zeL8% [P T | 19638 77598 | 53492, 11539 TR
"25+03.78  |P.0.T. | 11016 54941 | 4301555033 ey || Y| J6:38.33 RS ) 11008 34033 3 50383 39771 N 14°251 497 W
- ] . . . AT W g3l 7818630 1P ] 11240, 42424 .| 533401475 g
S50 [P T | 1i358.73414 | 59240 08067 | speagarae € || & [ 8922950 [P 1. 111186 15795 | 5399(,92428 T
el 0200940 [P 1. 1 11525, 12021 muwmwmmw TR E “ [Te2i25.00 [P 01 | 11137.6208 _ | 49934.03123
gplBoE P71 1169701439 | 5383194173
E 4+99.95 | P.0.T. | 11521.84310 | 51448, 48483 o
$ 4 swzeay [pr. | ti730.34138 | 5i546.13458 TR
&7 asw00.50 | P.1. | 11887.24628__ | 51612.54305 T
= ooty TR T L 059 Basel | 5175751311 | :
FEfsoeceain B O I N 53°24719.9 £
Bl 5ivis a0 |7 0.7, | 1193.50654_ ] 6i8ga.7esz | N 5372410

TABULATION OF AUTHORTZATION LENGTH_

— WES LUNSTIUNMG SR INLE Y A iing

BORD OF CONSHOHOCKEN & PLYMOUTH TCWNSHIP

GENERAL NOTES {ZONTINUEDY
THIS 15 A FEDERAL-A1D PROJECT AND AS SUCH IS SUBJECT 7O INSPECTION BY

mmmmmmmz.u&.?m,m DF THE FEOERAL HICUNAY ADMINISIRATION. R

ALL REQUIRED RIGHT-OF -WAY FOR THIS PROJECT WILL BE ACQUIRED IN FEE SivALE
UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED, AREAS IF  ANY, OESIGNATED AS REQUIRED FOR OTHER
THAN RIGHT-DF -WAY WILL BE ACQUIRED N SUCH LESSER ESTATE AS DESIGNATED.

HORIZONTAL CONTROL FOR THIS PROJECT 15 BASED ON AN ASSUMED COORDINATE
SYSTEM, . : )
THE ELEVATIONS FOR THlt5 FROJECT ARE BASED ON U.S.T. AND G.S5. DATLM

%mm. menm DATA 15 BASED ON THE ARC DEFINITADN UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED DN
AN . :

mc:b,an>zum4mcnqcmmmx>mxmuﬂul.>wmqommmmxc<mocxE..A,mwmcm,«ﬂ,m
WMH»MMMNZH OR OTHER AUTHORITY ;mmwazm,mﬁm FOR THE PAYMENT DF PROPERTY

YACATIONS AS SHOMN. ON TH!S PLAN ARE EFFECTIVE QULY AFTER THE ROAD HAS
mmngmwmmwmwo TRAFFIC AN PROPER NOTICE HAS BEEN GiYEN YO LOCAL

TEMPORARY AREAS REQUIRED JNTIL THE CONSTRUCTIDN OF HORK 1NDICATED BY THE
PLAN IS COMPLETED, UNLESS SODNER REVERTED IN HRITING BY. THE DEPARTMENT.

THE APPROXIMATE LIMIT OF SLOPES ARE SHOWN AS;

@ INDICATES A SCALED DIMENSION AT THE PROSERTY LINE.

r.x._nmu._m‘»;mmummbr>_o%m2vm<mcc.ﬂm,ﬂmoxm.r.c‘m.;,._mu*mmdc.
§.L.D. STA. '183+82. .

ALL PROPERTIES HAVE BEEN VERIFIED AS OF

BUILDINGS AND STRUCTURES @ ARE ENCROACHMENTS WHICH ARE THE
RESPONS! BILIYY OF THE ‘PROFERTY OWNERS' TO REMGVE

APR'LG, 984

L8, 45143, ADD R/H B, s STA.126+82.00 10 5TA,143435.00 = &83.00 FEET,
ACCESS ROAD NO.§ RN B, STA. £+33.00 70 STA. 25¢05.00~ 1672 00 FEET,
ACCESS HIAD Y0.2 R/ £, <= $7A,205¢68.00 T0 STA.BOS+15.00 % 948,07 FLET,
GAK STREET RELOC. B/ e STA.602+36.90 70 STA.504:39 .00 = 235,03 Fe€T,
TEVP. ENTRANCE BAWS R/H K STA 7154220 T0 STA, 81+53.50=4048. 33 F¥ET,

TEM0. EXIT RAME RN B, momisins STA, 89+30.00 T3 BTA. 90485 Ju~ 172,19 ¥EET,

SRON HOAD R/ B morcimsmnoss $TA,136425.05 10 STA (37+38,00% | 83,09 FEET,
COLNELL LANE RO B, - STA.123+48.50 10 STA. 101248 D0 130,25 FEeT
: : TOTAL'> %579 19 FEEY,

Li5T OF FOUATIONS

6w, EXITROP. P.T.  STA 904498 RN & X
' > P SYA,90+52.50 RVEE. #H,

3313 My,
3.317 ML
9.479 4t
3038 M.
0,188 M,
2033 M,
ol TE - T
5518 M1,
1143 Wi,

NHERE AN AERIAL EASEMENT 1S ¥0 B ACQUIRED, 1T SHALL INCLUDE A SURFACE -
EASEMENT UNLAUITED [N VERTI%AL DIMENSION FOR T ACCOMMODATION OF FIERS
D OTHER APUATENANGES, PLUS A TEMPOPARY AREA FOR DONSTRUSTIDN aND FOR
STORAGE OF MATERIALS DURING COMSTRUCTICN. THE FOLLONING LIMITATIONS -
SHALL BE IMPOSED ON THE PROCERTY BENEATH THE AREA AFFECTED BY THE AER{AL
EASEJENT ; )

4. N3 USE SHALL 8 MACE DF THE PROPERTY WHICH SHSLL EMDAMGER THE
STRUCTURE DR THE MEALTH, SAFETY DR RELFARE OF TWE TRAVELING PUBLIG

2. ND FLAMMABLE, EXPLOSIVE, GANGEROUS O WAZERGIUS MATERTAL SHALL BE
USED, PLACED DA STIRED DA THE SROPERTY, - ] .

% 49 BUILIING OF DIHER FACHLITY $JALL BE CONSTRUCTED. 04 THE PROPERTY
HPTHRIT PRLOR AUTAGRITY OF THE DEPARTVENT OF TRANS®ORTATION: IF
AN WHEN SUPH AUTHGRHTY 15 GRANTED, THE PLANS FOR 2 BUILDING O
FALILITY AND CONSTRUCTION METMIOS SHALL BE SUBJECTY 77 THE APPROVAL
OF THE DERARTMENT OF TRAWSPDRTATION - -

4. 4O INTERFERENCE SHALL BE MADE WUTH T4E RIOHT OF THE DEVARTMENT OF
TAANSPIRTATION 10 ENTER wPON THE PROPEATY FOR THE PURPG3ES OF
INSPECTION, MAINTESANGE, HEPALR. PAINTING, BECONSTRACT (3@ OR
SLTERATION OF T-% STRICTUPE DR APPURTENANCES MOVEABLE oTEWS -
MAY HAVE T8 BE REMOVED BY THE JWER TURING SOME CH ALL IF THE

U ASNE DPERATIONS. ; -

£ ANY SUBSTANTHIAL 445G Y% DROPEHTY u3E 10 8L MO SUBSEOUEYY "o
TeE ROGUETTION OF THE EATSWENT SHALL BE SUBJELT 7D THE APFRNAL OF

F.E DFRARTVENT 1€ TRAUDOITATING 0 U

FAE SRS O THESE CRANIASS SMALY NOT 8L SMSTRIRDIAS LT O

SNTESTER NG IN ANY ASC W3TwE THE SRESLNT SND FUTURE JETRRTITN SR,

CMETHTERANGE  REPATR. SENERAL - MENIE UINTION SRTIERWING OR

ALAEHATION 5F THE FS:LROMT 3NG 195 SaFPORTING FALILITIES

.

L3
by

T A VARIABLE.
] Nw» .,mx be 4
ST ETMIN L
1. .
- 3
1 5
o . .
PR e L AERIAL EASEMENT oM

o SCLRICHTOF Y LINE
R LRI GHT-OF HAY LINE

SKETCH SHONING ESTATE TO'BT ASCIUIRED FOR A& LAMITED AERTAL BASEVENT
LR ASIA0-AD0 HIW FEDON 8TH PEAn D0 IO TR 14DHRD

LR GBI «ATDR/W FRUM STA 142 45 17 0 STA. MW 2-5003
Fctess FoAo HO 1 FROM SIA. 2348300 105YA T4 i iD
OAK STREET . FAOM BTa AGZ.97is?  TOSTA £0340583

# . ACYUAL DIMENSTON (8 FEEY)Y L o >

wepsoar  IMENSION {2 BT AN 8 25 FT AR LUJARDTE RS FT BT

HGE O ANRLPASE BINEATH THE ESTANLISHES SRATELINE I THD MIGPAAY SHMY
SHAVATE B FFECIENT VERT AL AN fORZNTA, SLEARRNIEE FOF THE DONRTRILTI
SPERATION. WATNTENAMLL . AENTILATIDN AMD DAFETY OF THE o) JeaY FALILITY
M ERTATE ATTHTED ARSYE THE RER. . SSISVMENT LR MAY EF ENORLALSO DNE
MOVING VEMESLES B0l RD TRUIKG DR RELLAISG ROLLIT IO,

*




END: PEDESTRIAN BAILING

STAT42+45 (T, B AL (T7E

L.R. 46140 SEC ADQ R/W &

. 169" 14120 . 12! -0% 120" ~ VARIES gr-gn
JAC0% MIN. 26¢-0% HAX.
(TYP ) BOTH SIDES
STA.141+56 54 TO STA. 142485 00 8T,
(TYF. ) BOTH S1DES STA. 141+6D 54 T0 STA. 142485 00 LT, 7.5
STA.141+4D 25 TO STA.141+56.54 RT. (SEE DETAIL B} \
STA. 141040 25 10 STA 141460 S4 LT. R
W (REE GRTML AY END_JERSEY BARRIER -~ N
¢ — STA.142¢85 RT. & LT {TYP} L
-~ -~ ISEE PLANS FOR CURB AND o
PROFILE SIDEWALX TRANSITON DETALS)

SLOPE .02 FT \3./

T

TYPICAL SECTIONS

‘GRADE POINT

SLOPE .02 T

IFT.

S

5
i3 iFACE CF GUDE =41
~ | “WREN SPECFIED

_PAVEMENT BASE DRATNS

{SEE X-SECTIONS)

/ /‘m_q, WEARING COURSE, 1D- !
BIT GINDER COURSE. ID-2, 2" DEPTH

BIT CONC BASE COURSE, 5" DEPTH
mr@m»wm‘ 10" DEPTH

10-2, § 1/2% DEPTH, SRL-E

143+670°0

STA 14134025 79 3TA
NO SCALE
L.R.46140 SEC ADO R/W 8
7t-9¥ 130" . . 120 .0¥ . ) 140" 121 .0 . {4r0n N TG0
- T ULEFT . TURN LANE HRE

SEL—

SLOPE .02 £T./FT.

SEE STRUCTURE. PLANS \
\

) ' 3
SLOPE .02 w.ﬁ.\vﬂ.

S A . J.N

SLOPE

C2FT/FL

o A e

o

PAVEMENT BASE ORAINS

/ /I BAT. WEARING COURSE,  10-2,

=~ BIiT BINDER COURSE.1D-2,

ey
e

{SEE X-SECTIONS)

SUBBASE, 10 DEPTH

1 1,2 DEFTH, SRL-E
2°DEPTH
AN BIT CONC. BASE COURSE, 5" DEPTH

STA. 128319486 T0O STA. 12843275
. NO 5CALE
L.R. 46140 SEC. ADO.RIWH,
729" _13vor . o Hon 1270 e 14'0% 9t-gn
, i TTLEFT TURN LANE '
. CEM. CONC. ,
PPeih i SIDEWALK G S Goog
; ) 12gs STA. 125¢99.00 T0 STA 127448 98 17, TEM CONT.,
FOR WALL KEY SEE DETALL A ST, 125+99.00 T0 STA.128+19.46 AT. - + m“%..x#x
/. ﬁcmw&
. PROFILE. y N
"GRACE POINT . L
~PL. CEW.. LONG. CURB PL.LEN. COND. CUE8 -

w 5"

SLOPE ON FT.#FT.

-

T aDdn T Raeln

ELOPE 02 £T /8T,

T B Ll i

{ mmm x.mmnﬂ:wﬁmu

BIY CONC
~ SUBBASE, 10" DEPTH

$TA,

VN BIT. EARING CRASE. 1D-2, 1 1/2v am.ﬁma..
N BIT BINDER COLOSE D2 Z'TEFTH
BASE COJMSE, STDEPTH

125+94900 :. EREY :;:_m.a.

1 FACE OF GUIE RAL ATYPL..
WHEN SPECIFIED .

SLOPES VARY SEE X.EECTIONS

1 {AND CONTOUR PLAN 3.1 Wix.

o

\ |

-

SHEET §

o3

JOIRTRLT .—! TIRINT Y

§ ST

) R

6-0. 1 MONTGOMERY

{26140

| PR

WEST nozwzoxonxmz BORO 8 BCRO OF CONSHDOC

_ALUMINUM PEDESTRIAN RAL

SEE SID. OWG. BC-316A {
o

§t-0" 1.ge -BICER iR 510 _
LIKIT OF CEM_ CONG. ~
SIDENALK,SPECTAL
T .
EXPANSION JOINT el .
/o1 ~ EXPANSION JOINT
U _\ » I :
= - -~ "
SLOPE { /=B /o w
1 B2 FTFT. / 2o SLOPE 02 T /FT, i
T " g i
L/ w 1 <
sl | - EOYPACTED § . x:\\: * _COMPACTED .
" AGGREGATE,4" MIN. | BARRIERS ARE .~ AGGREGATE, 47 MIN,
. e L LIMIT OF CEM. CONC.
‘ S1DEWALK, SPECTAL,
LDETALL A DETAIL 8
DETAILS - CEMENT CONCRETE SIDEWALKS, SPECIAL

NO SCALE

.
!

L—1oPSOIL, 4" T
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WEST CONSHOHOCKEN BORU
| & BORO OF CONSHOBOCKEN

. HARRY STREET R/W &

| 25407 25! -0"

6T 150 1500 £0
, | -4
g ‘ . 2
- ROFILE GRADE z
m* yaRES GLOPE OAFTIFT SLOPE 04 FT/FT; ,hﬁamm 2 tmax | B
- <) 02FT IFT SLOPE 02 FT 7FT S v e
- — =—n . = - R AL FF == L=

: , — , @O L T T — EXIST.GROUND
TH - LY - /@ |
" o ool
’ HARRY STREET -RECONSTRUGTION
; WO SCALE
1 7 ief e ACCESS ROADNO 1 RIW & e REQD R/W LIRE . B
REGD RAW WHE T g an - ACCESS ROAD NO.2. R/W 8
VARIES 17°<6" MIN 1 . <bm_mm 17'-5" MIN 3
e 25 -0 MIN. REQD R/WLINE=~{ yamigs - 17°-0" M, 201:0" MAX VARIES . 11 - O MIN , 350" MAX [REQ'D. RANLIE
, 7 : | | : ! . o
TRACK 20, 400 1o s LALLM 300 — . A0 R TAE N VARIES 170" MIN, 1507 MAX 40 2t0r, ® Suss AN
F-OF - E, ‘ ‘ — NOTE: O RAIL TREATMENT 1 t SIDEWALK SECTION
RigHT-oF way pexce, TPE t—~— Lo T , NOTE: FOR GUIDE RAL. ThEA SEE . Lo . ® © SROE STA 299+00 T0
1 e ; ] ‘ w STA. 300+00RT, GALY
: PROFILE GRADE M,
..ss_mmzn; HAX, e ; ioee , I ‘ oz FrFt
o i SOCE 2 FT/FT. giope \/ sore 02 2 EXIST. MAC. OR SLOPE oPE. 02 FT.7 . sLoPE 02 FT/FT. |
TP OF FAL T SLOPE .02 FT /T scoee _oZ'er /i TPUAT MR R SURPAGE | VARIES swpe O FTSFT. L SLOPE 0B ET /FT. s

EXIST TIES " M5y E N\ ;
/A@/@/@ ; o , ( /%/@@ NOTE:(R) MAINTAIN EXIST CONCRETE PAVEMENT
% SUPERELEVATE UR AT D2 FT/ET , FROM STA.300+08 TO 300+34, REMOVE
WHEN INDICATED ON THE DRAWINGS. EX1ST. CURB AND WIDEN AS SHOWN, LEFT
) . STA 295+68 TO §TA 302+20
ACCESS ROAD NO | CONSTRUTTION ACCESS ROAD NO.2 - CONSTRUCTLON
_ ND SCALE . . : WO SCALE
+ * ﬂ - *
. .
; ~-ACCESS ROAD NO.2 ROW B
NOTE : FOR GUIDE RAIL e ey )
TREATMENT {TYP) ... 2020 : 2000 |
SHEET 3 OF 3——gl——— _ . 4O {1s-0¢ M0 At -
Z a 0 - -
LEGEND &t i {' ~PROFILE GRADE 12
; ol i : . . 1 16
. : — . COE | SLOFE s ros : o SLOPE g ‘
BITUMINGUS HEARING COURSE, 10-2¢ 11 LOBFTIFTY SLOPE .02 FT./FT. SLOPE 02 FT./FT. .08 _F1 /F o
: /1 172" DEPTH SRL-H ; ; A ; == : e SLOPE uARiES
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, ; B () swemsse, & DEPTH

514 302+20 Y0 ST4A
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NO SCALE

(@ pon s
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ROPOSED __ AY-0" o 407 4.0

SHEEY 5 Ur I
A i LI. 2007 2t 0" M !
* } , | ﬁxmm_mmﬁl ENTRANCE, REMP OR
- ' : ; . AF f
SHOWN % GUIDE m:r AS SPECIFIED SLOPE .02 FT./ET. . F . i EXIT RAMP R/W W,
Tye SECT , oo _[SLOPE< OSFTCFT anOr 40t i5% o7 ) o7 -9 10°-0% WiN,
- SUBBASE MATERIAL is ” ¥ > = - H B w B W Y
~___SLOPE 21 OR ’ ; m
X _HOM O CROSS SECTIONSZ R |
: i ~ PROFILE GRADE i
, . HIGH_SIDE OF SUPERELEVATION TREATMENT i ,. ,
RM TREATMENT AT GUIDE RAIL ..,SEEzm T . i m
NO SCALE siope 02 FT/FT. SLOPE .02 FT /FT. M. SUBBASE MATERIAL
R , ‘ e —— q SLOPE. tmm.. FT ZFT. 0N, »\. ‘
e —T— e— mSWM_

- TYPICAL_ GUIDE RAIL PLACEMENT DETAILS i / /

* FOR mEom RAIL PLACEMENT : SEE DETAILS THIS mxmm._‘

EXIST. GROUND

,m.z.«,xbz_u.m RAMP OB EXAT RAMP -CONSTRUCTION
HO SCALE

«

- (AKX STREET R/W 8 )
15t-0 5i.Qr 20

D, B 151407 ,
R ] 5 {araon .
[ PROFILE ‘GRADE, , .
{ FENGE B L HIGHT-OF -WAY FENCE, TYPE I
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SLOPE 02, FT./FT. j SLOPE 02 FT./FT
_VARIES ser

s

5 SECTIONS

SLOPE .02 FT.4FT. ) SLOPE 02 FT./ZET. - r s e
- o N - i /r@ﬂ m !
N - e X - N N

- " sLoPE 0T FTFT. TIP.

o»x STREET RECONSTRUCT!ON
ND STALE

o

SLOPE 01 m.._. \3‘

EXIST, GROUND

2 VIRIES: SEE
CROSS SEGTIONS

LEGEND
. BITUMINOUS REARING COURSE, 10-2
2 DEPTH SRL-H
{(Z)— BITLMINOUS COMCRETE BASE COURSE, 4" DEPTH

SUBBASE, 8" DEPTH
O |

QI PAVED ‘SHOULDERS, TYPE | HIDIFIED
@In, PAVED SHOULDERS, TYPE 3
(6 )~ CEMENT CORCRETE SIDEWALK

- (3)— PLAIN CEMENT CONCRETE CURY

(8)— Paveren BASE DRAIN
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Estimated Cost of Railroud Crossing Impravements

;‘I)Q::kfeth. C* 19707 <Route:gzéz"gﬁncounty MO”‘?QO"?@YY " | e f:;cte, ,10'72.5“';83
: Consﬁohockenfand West Cbnsmlldated Rail Corporation
' Loeation CONShohocken Rmiroad Southeastern Pennsylvania Transportation
I RECE "*"ﬁ?‘ﬁﬁﬁy
& e , AUG 141984
. Main Line T p@?ﬁ%gg&gﬁfgﬂﬂ $ 7,574,320
Matsonford, Ramp W, DeHaven Intersection 16,490 }
Accesé Road No.-1 - W. Conshohocken Borough 1,034,900 -
: . Access Road Na. 2 - Conshohuckenyﬁorough ‘ 146,900
: Oak Street - Conshohocken Borough - B . | 165,300 i
Colwell - Sixth Ave. - Brook Rd. | ‘
Canshohocken Borough 4 329,500 |
4Temp0rary YEntrance” Ramp 408,000 }
Temporary "Exit" Ramp . | ; 75,646
| SUB - . TOTAL | $ 9,751,456 '
) Engineering & (:on!:ingencies 10% - 975,146
. ToTal $ 10,726,602
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PE. Exar No.

PRELIMINARY EST!MATE

UTILITY RELOCATION

R AT R S BTN

19707

FOR Route AblAo Sec, Ace ’

Fed. Project No.

Utility BULADELPWIA ELEcTeie. CompAnsy

Address 2501 MARKET ST, RuLadeL SHiA B,

Signature

19101

Dute1229-84

A. PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING
{Consultant; See 9.03, Utility Manual)
1. Labor '
(a) Salaries and Wages
(b} Additives {If Consultant:___

2. Supplies, Transpartation, Administration,

S TOTAL...vuvns.

- B. RIGHT OF WAY ACdUlS!;TION
1. Propériy Costs
2. Labor, Transportatian, Administration,
B TOTAL........
C. TEMPORARY CONSTRUCTION
“ 1. Labor |

{a) Sataries and Wages.
-{b) Contract (See 9.18, Utility Manual)

2. Matorial {Seo 6,12.48, Utilily Manual)
A} New Matorial -
(b] Salvage, less Depreciation

3. Equipment

la) Company Owned -
(b Rented (See 9.8, Utility Manual)

4 TOTAL .. ...

D. PERMANENT CONSTRUCTION
1. ﬁabor . S :
{a) Salaries and Wages Administration and Supervision
(b} Contract (See 8.18, Utitity Manuaj)
2. Materjal (Sce 5.12,48, Utility Manual) -t PAVING
3. Equipment =
{3} Company Ownead
{6} Reated (See 9.18, Utility Manual)

& TOTAL .. ... ...

R ERUNE S PR S

T e ey

Percentage Used)

Indirect Overhead and Supervision

Indirect Overhead and Supervision
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s A | | S : &0
Sc‘éﬁié‘qééo';fm - , : Accumul e TOTAL from Paye 1 180, (DEB

" E. REMQUAL COSTS

s 1; Labor, Salaries and Wages

2. Transportation, Administration, (ndirect Overhead and Supervision

3!‘TOTALGCOG,QGE'liﬁb’\&n&'i*ii'.c‘-unmoiaqvﬁ.w-o.-bii-dtl,"ll&'lahﬁ‘i;t'&-ﬁit
F CONSTRUCT!ON &NG}NEER!NG AND iNSPECT!ON

1 Laber,Sa!anes and Wages

®

2 Transpcrtation, Administration, Indirect Overhead and Supervision

3TQTAL1-ov6:‘---o'h¢.¢.-a»$-c~-.'-\vnbt:.-i ------ L A I R I I R "’.“.““,"
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in this proceeding?

oo AN
TESTIMONY OF JOHN N. THOMAS ON §‘HALF OF
THE BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY OF PENNSYLVANIA
PA PUC COMPLAINT DOCKET NO. €-00019707
HEARING OF TUESDAY, JULY 24, 1984

8 “*5;‘; L

o | EQEE§:£%§§§?‘v

State your name and business address for the recdrd? Njﬁ EQ*“‘&%

John N. Thomas, Suite 401, Building No. 8, sEﬁRETARﬁSQ“
Valley Forge Executive Mall, Wayne, PA 19380, g&bﬁs Uttty ‘C"’

By whom ave you employed? N | | 5@{@ z'g’g%

The Bell Telephone Company of Pennsylvania ("Bell")|, AUG LG 1984

and have been so employed for 34 years.

What is your present position with Bell?

I am an Assistant Manager—Outsxde Facilities Englneerlng,
Main Line District. ,

Are you familiar with the improvement progect 1nvolved \
w;‘n“#
el

?ﬁ\ﬁ E
mmumm"jr}m“ \i

Does Bell have any objectlons to the proposed improvement
project?

s PR

o

e
’.‘.’.‘
e}

Yes.

Bell has no dbjecticn:to the proposed improvement project.

What facilities does Bell maintain in the vicinity of the
rail-highway crossing? ,

_ As explained previously by PennDOT, the rail- ~highway crossing in

this proceeding involves the bridge over the Schuylkill River

and ConRail tracks on each side of the river. This bridge,

identified as the Fayette Street or Matsonford bridge, carries
State nghway Route L.R. 46140, Bell presently maintaing five
major working c¢ables in nine conduits in the brldge and its

- approaches thereto. These cables contain 3,400 pairs of copper
“conductors. In addition to being the only dxrect trunk link

to the Bryn Mawr central offlce, these cables serve business

~and residential customers in the West Conshohocken area.
Some of the businesses are served by cables directly from the

bridge itself. All of the existing facilities must be removed

ana later replaced to accommodate the project.

{vﬂ vl
et
immm%
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How will Bell's facilities be affected by the proposed
alteration?

Because the proposed project calls for demolition of the
éxisting structure, Bell's conduit and cables must be relo-

- cated on a temporary basis until the new structure is built.

Bell is proposing that new conduit be placed on Canal Street

in Conshohocken in advance of the access road construction

as a route to the temporary aerial river crossing. Two 2,100
pair cables will be spanned across the river, paralleling the
bridge to West Conshohocken maintaining the existing service.

On the west side of the river, the cables will go into new
conduit to be built in advance of that access road construction.
The conduit will pass under the existing ConRail tracks to a
new distribution manhole at Ford Street in West Conshohocken.
Because of the widening of the proposed bridge, all cables from
the distribution manhole to each adjacent manhole must be replaced.
Bell Exhibit 1 shows in diagrammatic fashion the facilities that
must be removed and replaced as a result of the crossing.

What is the estimated cost of relocating Bell's facilities?

The estimated cost of relocating Bell's facilities is $502,000.
A large part of this cost, approximately $215,000, is for
building and removing temporary facilities.

Which portions of the work will be within public and private
right-of-way?

The existing facilities are almost exclusively in public
right-of-way. The temporary facilities will be, for the
most part, in private right-of-way. Bell has been given
access to this private right-of-way only until the bridge
is reconstructed. The permanent job will be back in public
right-of-way. '

Can any of this work be done in advance of the access roads*
construction?

Yes. Bell's understanding of the job is that it will be phased.
Phase I is the construction of the access roads. Phase II will
be the demolition, and then the building of the new bridge.
Most of Bell's work must be done in advance of Phase I

in order for PennDOT's contractor to work without delay.
However, the placement of permanent cables within conduit

in the bridge naturally will have to occur after the bridge
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- Furthermore, the required relocation will not enable Bell to

Will Bell be performing any betterment to its facilities?

® @ 3

How much time will be required for Bell to move its facilities?

The best estimate at this time is approxxmately 30 weeks before
demolition of the ol1d bridge can occur. After the new bridge
is in place, an additional 12 weeks will be required to do the
permanent cable placement and remove the temporary service,

Who shculd perform the work of relocating Bell's facilities?

Bell.

Does Bell agree to bear any of the cost of relocating its
facilities as required by the instant;proceeding?

No. Bell would not make any changes to its facilities if it
were not forced to de so as a result of the instant proceeding.

prov1de any additional service or to provide services any less
expensively, and the relocation of Bell's facilities, necessary
to accommodate the rail-highway crossing improvement, will not
benefit Bell or its ratepayers. Bell will not acquire any new
customers or receive any additional revenue due to this project.
For these reasons, Bell, and, ultimately, Bell's ratepayers,
should not be required to bear the cost of relocatlng Bell's
facilities. - :

Bell plans to extend its underground facilities at the green
lines designated 1 and 2 on Bell Exhibit 1. Bell is treating
this as betterment, and will not seek reimbursement of the
costs of providing those specified facilities.

Who should maintain Bell's facilities in the futuré?

Bell»'

What jurisdiction is Bell requesting that the Commission
assert over the proposed project?

Bell requests Commission jurisdiction on,anetté stteet,
L.R.f461405 from Station 125+85 to Station 144+15; on
Elm Street to First Avenue, Station 0400 to Station 15+10;

 on Elm Street, L.R. 46199-Spur E, Station 0+00 to Station

3400; on Harry Street, Station 8+00 to Station 10+00; on
Canal Street, Station 299400 to Station 303+00:; on the

‘West Conshohocken access road, Station 8+00 to Station

11+00; and on Front Street; L.R. 46138, Station 17+50
to Statmon 18420,
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Why is Bell seeking these jurisdictionai limits?

In addition to the jurisdictional area sought by PennDOT,
Bell is seeking jurisdictional limits that are approximately

‘50 feet beyond the limits of work on the west Conshohocken

side of the bridge and that are approximately 1,100 feet

_beyond the limits of work on the east side of the bridge.

In both these cases, Bell's requested jurisdictional limits

are on the linear approaches to the bridge. The reason for

the request of additional jurisdiction is that on both sides

of the bridge, the nearest points at which Bell can connect

its proposed replacement facilities with existing facilities

lie beyond the limits of work. On the east side, three separate
conduit systems run parallel on Fayette Street in Conshohocken
from First Avenue to the bridge. The only common points of
intersection are at First Avenue and in the bridge proper.

Since the bridge is being removed, only the First Avenue point
will remain, and that is where the temporary cables must begin.
The route of the temporary service will be through existing
conduit ouside of the construction area, on Fayette, Elm,

Harry and Canal Streets, to the river crossing. On the west
Conshohocken side of the bridge, the nearest point of connection
for the replacement underground cables will be slightly outside

the limits work and is .located at the intersection of Front and

Ford Streets.
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Eeqnsylyania,fublic,Utility ¢ mmission Hearing

Held on Tuesday, July 24, 1984

Complaint #19707
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‘What is your name and addres§? RECEIVED

s ;
Edward J. Silver, 2301 Markeb strd&diG 1rhiogdelphia,
Pa. o | | SECRETARY'S GFFiC:

By whom are you employed? Public Utility Commissi

Philadelphia Electric Company.
In what capacity?
Senior Engineer, Gas Distribution & ytilization Dept.

Are you authorized to testify on behalf of Philadelphia
Flecbric Company in this proceeding?

I am.

From the 1list of "Quostions and Procedures'" set forth
by the Commissien, will you answer Question #127

Philadelphia Electric Company (nhereinafter PECO) state
whether it objects to the proposed'imprOVGmenh project
and whether it has any constructive criticism to offer.

Philadelphia Electric Company has no objection and

uo construction eriticism to the proposcd improvement
project, provided Philadelphia Electric Company's
facilities can be adjusted and maintained in a safe
and satisfactory manner.

Answer Question #13.

PECO submib detailed plans and cost estimates for all
reyuired work tu Its Faciliticy bto perail tHe con-
struction of the subject improvement and submit testi-
mouny explaining Bbo plans and estimate, indicabing

whicli portions of the work are within public right-of-way
and whiclt portlions arc oubside of public right-of-way and
state whether work will be performed prior to, concurrent
with, or after bridge and approach roadway construction.
Tf work will be performed prior to bridge and roadway
construction, what time will be required to complete

sonatruct & ~/7707 Eg‘ |
N " ’ ' gl 2 3 N@q«i—«-&#
- B L. BARTELL

DOCKETED




Prior to the demolition of the Matsonford Bridge,

Philadelphia Blectric Company will have to perform
the following work as shown on P.E. Exhibit #1 to

maintain gas service to existing customers:

1. The Pennsylvania Department of Transportation will
have to build the bridge over Conrail at Bulloch
Street and construct Access Rd. #1. P.E. Go. will
then attach to the bridge and install 110 ft. of
4" and 440 ft. of 2! main to feed the exist cus~
tomers at an estimated cost of $17,110.00 as shown
on P.E. Exhibit 1b. It is estimated this will take
approximately 10 working days bo install.

2.  Since the 20 inch high pressurce main on the existing
Matsonford Bridge is the only feed to two Regulator
Stations and industrial customers in Conshohocken,

a new Peed hag to be provided prior to the demolition
of Lthe existing sbtructure. An existing P.E. Co.
right of way will be used to provide this feed. As
shown oun P.E. Exhibit #1, 3500 feel of 8 inch high
pressure gas main will be installed at an estimated
cost of $180,680.00 as shown on P.E. Exhibit-ta. It
is estimabted this will take approximately 35 working
days to install.

After the btwo sections of main are installed, bthe
existing bridge, which supports the 20 inch high
pressure wain and an inactive 12 ineh main can be
demolished. An 8 inch high pressure main (approx.
1400 £t.) will be installed in the new sbructure
ab an estimated cost of $72,130.00 as shown on
pPoE, Exhibit #ic.

In addition, 2 poles supporting 13,000 volt aerial
Facilition will bave to be relecated concurrent with
the highway projecl at an estimated cost of $4,000.
The poles are; Pole #189 located at West Elm and Dak
Street and Pole #44171 located on Access Road #2.

The tobal cost of the P.E. Cofs required work to its
facilitics to permit the construcbion of the subject
improvement s $R73,920.

ALl of bthe above existing facilities, gas and electric
are in public right of way.
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Answer Question #14.

PRCO state whether it will agree to perform the required
alteration or relocation work for its facilities and
state what portion of the cost involved it will agree
to bear as its sole ¢tost and expense.,

PECO will agree to perform the required alteration
or relocation work for its facilities but not abt PECO's
expense. It is respectfully requested that the
Commission order costs be borne by others, inaswmuch
as Philadelphida EBlectric Company*s rate payers will
notb benelit from the 1mprovemgnt ,

. Buswey Quesbion #15.

PECO state whether it will agree to assume the res-
ponsibility for maintenance of its facilities after
alteration or relocation work has been completed.

Yos, PECO will agree to assume the responsibility for
maintenance of its facilities after alteration or re-

location has been completed.
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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION OF THE
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

V.

CONSOLIDATED RAIL CORPORATION, SOUTH=-
EASTERN PENNSYLVANIA TRANSPORTATION
AUTHORITY, UPPER MERION AND PLYMOUTH
RAITLROAD COMPANY, BOROUGHS OF
CONSHOHOCKEN AND WEST CONSHOHOCKEN,
PLYMOUTH TOWNSHIP, MONTGOMERY COUNTY,
THE BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY OF
PENNSYLVANIA, PHILADELPHIA SUBURBAN
WATER COMPANY, AND PHILADELPHIA
ELECTRIC COMPANY. :

In Re: C=00019707
DIRECT TESTIMONY OF JOHN G. HEIBECK

ON BEHALF OF
PHILADELPHIA SUBURBAN,WATER;COMPANY'

l. Q. Pledse state your name and business address. ~
A. John G. Heibeck, 762 Lancaster Averiue, Bryn Mawr,
- Pennsylvania. :
2. Q. By<whom,are you employed?

A. Philadelphia Suburban Water Company.

3. Q. What is your position with the Company?

A. I am the Company's Highway Liaison.

4. Q. How long have you held that position?

A. Thirteen years.

5. Q. Please give a brief déScriptiOn of your job
responsibilities.

A. My basic function is to represent the Company at all
state, local and municipal projects where the Company’s
facilities may be involved. I am responsible for

-




A.
7. Q.
A.

8. 0.
AQ

9. Q.
A.

lo. Q‘o

i

evaluating the impact of all highway, bridge, sewer and
other projects on the Company's facilities, eliminating
conflicts whenever possible, preparing plans, cost
estimates and agreements for all work to be done as a
result of and in conjunction with those projects,
including those projects involved in PUC complaints and
investigations. ' ,

Are you authorized to testify'on behalf of the Company
in this proceeding?

Yes, I am.

Are you familiar with the preliminary construction
plans submitted by the Pennsylvania Department of
Transportation ("Department") which are the subject
matter of this hearing?

Yes.

Are you familiar with the Questions and Procedure
sheet furnished by the Commission for this hearing ?

Yes, I am.

. Please respond to Question 16, asking whether

the Water Company has any objection to or
constructive criticism of the proposed improve-
ment project. :

We have no objection to or criticism of the project
as designed. We do, however, offer one constructive
comment. At a hearing held on April 15, ‘1975, the
Company indicdated its desire to6 install a 1l6-inch
main on the subject bridge should it be eventually
reconstructed. We are willing to pay for the
installation of the main. We have been working with
the Department's design engineer to accommodate

-our needs. As part of this proceeding, we there-

~ fore request that the Commission grant us permission

to install a l6é-inch main on the bridge.

-

Mr. Heibeck, what is the nature and location of the
Water Company's facilities in the vicinity of the
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A.

A.

-

improvement project?

I have attached to this testimony a copy of our
distribution pipe plate, marked Exhibit W-1, ,
showing the type, size and location of our facilities
in the area of the bridge project. ILater in my
testimony, I will make specific reference to the
facilities affected by the construction project.

With respect to Question 17, have you prepared
detailed plans and cost estimates of the work
required by and associated with the project?

Yes I have. The detailed plans are marked as
Exhibit W-2 through W-7. I ill make reference
to those plans and indicate the cost estimates
at the appropriate place in ny testimony.

Would you describe the plans and estimates,
- indicating the right-of-way status of the

facilities and the time sequence of the
construction of your work in relation to the

‘bridge project?

In general, the bridge reconstruction requires

the Water Company to perform relocation work

on several of its facilities. The project also
provides the Company an opportunity to install a
large pipeline on the bridge which will enhance our
water delivery system and improve fire protection
service. I wish to address this latter point first

>

We have prepared Exhibit W~2 marked for internal

Company purposes as Plan $a -2784, sheets 1 .

through 6, which illustrates the installation
of a l6-inch mmain on the bridge and access road.
This main will connect our existing 16-inch main
in Fayette Street in Conshohocken at Sta. 143 &4
11l to our existing l6-inch main located in private

- right-of-way opposite the intersection of Front

Street and Balligomingo Road in West Conshohocken.
The main installed on the bridge itself will be
16-inch extra-heavy welded steel and the main

to be installed in the access road, etc., will

be 16-inch ductile irom pipe.

Please note that the l6~inch main will not occupy

‘the entire length of the bridge. Rather, as shown on
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Exhibit W=-2, it will exit the bridge at Pier No. 3
{Sta. 130 + 33) and follow the course of the proposed
access road to a point where the road bends to cross
the railroad tracks. The l6-inch main will then
pProceed through a private right-of-way, parallel to
the railroad tracks, to our existing 1l6-inch steel
main.

The 1l6~inch main must be installed in two stages.
The portion of the main to be installed in the
proposed access road in West Conshohocken will be
constructed concurrently with the road construction,
prior to the beginning of work on the bridge.
Otherwise, we would have to excavate the new road

in order to install our pipe. We propose to

extend the main beyond the limits of the new road
where it can be conveniently connected to the

main that will be subsequently installed on the

What is the estimated cost of thiS'new l6~inch main,

~what portion of this cost is your Company willing to

.

incur and do you agree to perform the associated
work? ‘

The ‘estimated cost of installing the 1l6-inch main is
$441,342.30. We have already agreed with the Department
of Transportation to pay for the cost of installing
the 16-inch main. The installation of the 16-inch
main on the bridge will be performed, in pvart,
pursuant to an agreement with the Department :
calling for its contractor to install certain items.
The remaining work on the installation will be
performed either by the Water Company or by the
state contractor after a separate agreement is
reached. :

Mr. Heibeck, aside from your request to install

a l6-inch pipeline on the bridge in conjunction -
with the improvement project, what work on the
Company's facilities is required as a result of

the bridge project? Will you perform the work ;
and what is the right-of-way status of the facility?

The bridge project presents several conflicts with
cur facilities. First, we will have to install a
new 6-inch main and service connections in the
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 proposed cul-de-sac on the West Conshohocken

side of the bridge as shown on Exhibit W-2.

This installation is necessary because the proposed
access road will traverse four existing service
lines which connect businesses on both sides of

the bridge to an existing water main that extends
northeasterly under the bridge from Ford and Front
Street. These service lines will be in conflict
with the Department of Transportation's policy
that only utility-owned facilities may occupy the
cartway of a public highway. To accommcdate the

‘Department; we will extend a new 6-inch main

into the cul-de-sac and reconnect the services to
curb boxes located behind the curb. Thus, all the
water facilities in the cartway of the access road
will be the responsibility of the Water Company-.
The new 6-inch main extension and associated
service connections are estimated to cost $8,750.
The Department has agreed to defray the cost of
this work. '

Second, in the same area, fire hydrant No. 44-25

shown on Exhibit W=7 will have to be relocated and
reconnected to the new l6-inch main to accommodate

the proposed access road, at an estimated cost of
$2,597.83. Ex. W-7 is also marked as Plan No. G-18843.

Third, our 6-inch cast iron main and f£ire hydrant

No. 8=12 in Harry Street will have to be relayed to
a greater depth due to a 3-foot cut in the road, as
shown on PSW Co. Plan No. E-7583, marked for .
identification as Exhibit W~3. The main relocation
is expected to cost $11,080.87; the fire hydrant

relocation $2,241.98.,

Fourth, please note that the main in Harry Street
turns to the west near its intersection with the
Reading Railroad and runs parallel to the tracks.
At a point under the Fayette Street Bridge, Sta.

140 + 55, the 6-inch cast iron pipe will be in

conflict with proposed pier No. 12, as shown on
Exhibit W-4, PSW Co. Plan No. C~5090, The main
will have to be relocated into the area of the
existing abutment after the abutment has been
removed. The estimated cost of this relocation
work is $7,269.07.

Fifth, the installation of a tunnel in the
abandoned railroad right-of-way at Qak Street
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will place 17 feet of £ill on our existing
6=inch cast iron main, rendering it inacces-
sible for maintenance. See Exhibit W-5, PSW .
Co. Plan No. A~2785.. Thus, the main must be

- relayed to a normal depth of 4 feet at an

estimated cost of $10,325.24.

Sixth, the elimination of the intersection of Marble
Street and Fayette Street will force us to cut and
plug our 6-inch main in Marble Street. (Exhibit-
W-6, PSW Co. Plan No. G-18844). Additionally,
fire hydrant No. 8-67 will have to be relocated

in the area of the proposed cul-de-sac. The
combined cost of these two projects is estimated

at $4,949.72.

All of our existing facilities that are affected

by the bridge and road reconstruction work are

in public right-of-way.

All ‘of our relocation work can be performed in
one-step operations concurrently with the various
stages of the bridge reconstruction. Our own
personnel can perform the necessary work.

Mr. Heibeck, in answer to Question 18, what portion
if any, of the cost involved in relocating your
facilities is the Company willing to bear at its
sole cost and expense? -

As mentioned above, we are willing to pay for
installation of the new l6-inch pipeline on the ,
bridge at a cost of $441,342.30and the Depariment of
Transportation is willing to pay the cost of our
main and service connections in the proposed
cul-de-sac in West Conshohocken at a cost of

$8,750. ~ 1 '

We request reimbursement for the relocation of

the 6-inch main extending from Harry Street under
the bridge. Only three years ago, we were forced
to adjust this same main to accommodate the 36~
inch storm sewer that was installed as a part of the
Elm Street reconstruction by the Department of :
Transportation. The estimated cost of again
relocating this main is $7,269.07.

&
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We also request reimbursement for relocating all
of our other facilities in public right-of-way.

- Our facilities have provided, and would continue

to provide, adequate service to our customers into
the future. We would not need to relocate or -
replace our facilities were it not for the
Déepartment's plans calling for a 1l7-foot fill,

a 3=-foot cut, the construction of an access road
and the elimination of the Marble Street connection
to Fayette Street. The Water Company should not-
have to pay for the resultant work to its
facilities because it is the highway user, not

the utility ratepayer, that benefits from the
project. The total cost of work in public
right-of-way for which we are seeking reimburse-
ment, including the relocation of the 6~inch

main extending from Harry Street, is $38,464.7L.

Will you respond to Question 19 as to whether the
Company will assume responsibility for maintenance
of its facilities after all of its work is
completed? '

The Company will assume full responsibility for
all future maintenance of its facilities when
it has completed all its work as a result of
this hearing.

Does this conclude your testimony?

Yes, it does.
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Estn.matec‘z c05ts of placing temporary facilities durmg brn.dge reconstructlon:
Bﬂ«i.l’d? '3 manholes and approximately 2700 trench feet of conduit

rapging‘.‘in size from 2 duct structure to 9 duct structure = ’ ) 2;@ “ {“T?
Labor $84,778, Material $16,383, engineering & Inspection $27,636. 7

Place (2) 70' poles and 425' of supporting strands with associated guying, g5 vhe
anchors and hardware, contract price $40,350. ‘ ¢

,Place and splice approximately 18,0501f of cable ranging in size from 50
pairs to 2100 pairs, removal of IOSlf of 200 pair c¢cable = Labor $101,163,

Material $84 3077, Salvage $241.00. , fg‘f"{; “’.%g?fﬁ
| | 2 116
Removal of existing facilities on bridge and approaches: 3=y
Conduit removal: Labor $1,826, junk salvage, ‘engineering Gaube
v and inspection §1,138. By — s
Cable remOval' Labor §6,006; Salvage $9,314%. . SH
Build new manhole and 1640 trench feet of 9 duct structur,e on bridge:
‘Labor $22,000, material $47 ,776, contract $2,500, engineering and “
mspectlon $7, 866; Place and spllce approximately 36651f of 2100 U, e
pair cable = Labor $48,436, material $40,172. , s
~ Removal of temporary facilities from comstruction area:
Conduit removal: Labor $I 106, junk salvage, enguxeermg and ﬁ?3§
: inspection $650.00. geme = 85T

S

Ca’ble removal: Labor $3,025, salvage $5,536. o

* Where removal is possible.
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DR ; / / B 2 : ralocation Costs I this ares « 3 319,M0%
. . . \ ! . . . . ; 3 , : : E .




WO A e e R T e LT R T B S B L e

BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY

P.U.C. Docket #C~00019707

: ﬁa[/wExhxblt #3 7 Ry
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Estimated costs of glacxng tEmporaty’fac111t1es durlng bridge reconstruction:

Bulld 3 manholes and approximately. 2700 trench feet of conduit
vanging in size from 2 duct structure to 9 duct structure =
Labor $84,778, Material $16,383, engineering & Inspection $§27,636-

‘Place (2) 70" poles and 425" of supportxng strands with associated guying,
anchors and hardware, contract price $40,350.

= Place and splxca approxzmately 18 ,0501f of cable ranging in size from 50
pairs to 2100 pairs, removal of lOSlf of 200 pair cable = Labor $101,163,
‘Material §84,077, Salvage $241.00.

Removai of'existing'faciiities~on‘bridge and approachties:
Conduit removal: Labor $1,826, junk salvage, engineering
‘ and ingpection §1,138.
Cable removal: Labor $6,096, Salvage $9,314%.
© Build new manhole and 1640 trench feet of 9 duct structure on bridge:

Lab0r'$22 000, material $47,776, contract $2, 500 engineering and
1nspect10n $7,866, Place and splxce approxlmately 36651 of 2100
pair cable = Labor $48,436, material $40,172.

Removal of temporary facilities from construction area:

Conduit removal: Labor §1, 106, junk salvage, engineering and

: inspection $650.00.
Cable removal: Labor §3,025, salvage §$5,536.

* Whete removal is possible.
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